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MR. NUTTER: Call Case Number 4946,

R, DERRYBERRY: Case 4946, in the matter of
Case Number 4946 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order HNumber R-4581, which order established temporary
rules for the Crosby-Fusselman Associated Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico.

MR. EATON: Paul Eaton, of the firm of Hinkle,
Bondurant, Cox % BEaton, representing Union Texas Petroleum
and we have one witness, Mr. Doyle Hartman.

(THEREUPON, the witness was sworn.)

DOYLE HARTMAN

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. EAfON:
0, Would you please state your name and where you live
and by whom you are employed and in what capacity?

A Okay. DMy name is Doyle Hartman. I 1ive in Midland
Texas. I am employed by the Unilon Texas Petroleum Corpora-
tion as Petroleum Engineer.

Q Have you previously testified before this Commis-
sion, Mr. Hartman?

a. No.
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CASE 4gle
HARTHAN-DIRECT e 4
Q Will you plecase give us a background of your
educatlion ana your work ciperience?
A Okay. I am a graduate of the Colorado School of
Mines with a degree in Petroleum Lefining BEngineering. I
worked for Atlantic-Richfleld Company for six years as a

Petroleum Engineer in Wyoming and in Oklahoma. I have

worked for the last, approximately a year and a half fcr

Union Texas Petroleum Corporation in Midland.

Q While working with Union Texas Petroleum Company,
what areas have you worked in?

A, The predominant area that I have worked in with
Unlon Texas Petroleum has been in southeast New Mexico.

Q Are you familiar with the Crosby-Fusselman
Associatgd Pool and the general area there?

A Corrcet, that is right.

MR. EATON: Are the witness's gualifications
satisfactory, bir. Hearing Officer?
MR. MNUTTER: Yes.

Q | (Mr. Eaton continuing.) Mr. Hartman, are you
familiar with the special pool rules which were previously
promulgated for this pool?

A, Yes.

_ A Will you state generally what those rules provide?
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CASE 4946

HARTHAN-DIRECT Page. .2

A Well, generally they provide three hundred and
twenty acre épacing for oil wells, GOR 1imit for oil wells
five thousand, the one GOR limit for gas wells twenty-
five thousand for one with an allowable of three hundred and
ten barrels per day per well. And it also provides thayg
deviations, you know, can be made from this special ruling
by the Commission where it feels necessary to show drainage
of the o0il reservoir.

Q Do you have an opinion as to whether these rules
should be made permanent on that basis?

A Well, based on the evidence to date it appears
that the Commission was correct in making the rule they did
a year agoc. We feel like it should be continued based on
that evidgnce.

Q Do you have exhibits to support that opinion?

A The only additional evidence we are going to report
at this time is the decline curve performance on the two
wells that are in the Crosby-Fusselman Pool. These are
the Crosby -- Union Texas Crosby Deep No. 1 and the Union
Texas Crosby Deep No. 2 which is Exhibit Number Two, but
we also refer to two of the exhibits that were shown last
year.

Q A1l right. Would you like to refer first fo last
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HARTHMAN-DIRECT Page.. &6
year's exhibit and I forget the exhibit number that was
introduced 1ﬁ the original case?

A Right, the two exhibits that we are going to use

from last year are the structure map on the Fusselman and
alsc a cross section showing the producing zones within the
Fusselman for the Crosby Deep No. 1 and the Crosby Deep

No. 2 and all this will do is just bring out the argument
that we used last year and the reason why the special
ruling was requested.

Trien, we will show the decline in curve performance
which will tell -- substantiate that the rule at the fime
was correct.

MR. NUTTER: Have there been any additional wells
drilled ip here?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, they have.

MR. NUTTER: This map will reflect that change,
this contour map?

THE WITNESS: There may have been one additional
change down here where the additional well has been drilled
but T don't believe so.

MR. NUTTER: Do you have any extra copies of this?

THE WITNESS: We brought extra copies in the

event that the Commission would want them.
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But the completion on the additional well is in
progress and-there will be an attempt to complete in the
Fusselman but we have no data on that completion at this
time.

Q (Mr. Eaton continuing.) Please proceed.

A Okay. The basic argument that was used last year
to justify a larger spacing was the fact that the Fusselman
zone has only approximately a forty-foot oil column.

The No. 1 when it was tested, tested an oll-water
contact at minus fifty-eight hundred and a gas-0il contact
at minus fifty-seven sixty.

A test on the Crosby Deep No. 2 also indicated
that this data from the No. 1 is correct. What we would
like to show 1s even though the Crosby Deep No. 2 appears
tc be on top of the structure the only Crosby development
is down at this poiunt here at approximately eighty-seven
eighty to eighty-seven ninety is where the porosity develop-
ment occurred within the Fusselman. This also happens to
fall right between the interval of the water-oil contact
at minus fifty-eight hundred and the gas-o0il contact at
fifty-seven sixty.

The decline curve performance on both wells

indicates that we are straddling an oil -- are right in
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CASE Uglg
HARTHMAN-DIRECT
between in a narrow column, oil column, between the gas cap
and the watef table.

Q Do you have exhibits that reflect the decline curvef

A The decline curve does reflect, 1 telieve, the
performance of these wells and the argumeni was correct to
start with and I would like to review them and give you
some engineering logic.

) All right. Please refer to what has been marked
as Exhibit Number One.

A Well, we have got, we should have -~ Exhibit Number
One is right there, and this is Exhibit Number Two.

Q Exhibit Number One, Mr., Hartman, and first of all,
Mr.-Hartman; I would like to clarify one point. How many
wells are in the pool, two wells, two producing wells?

A Two wells are producing.

MR. NUTTER: And one well is heing completed?

A There is one completion cap going to be made.

MR, NUTTER: Now, you nave got one well that is in
the north end of the pool and that is on the north of this
east-west fault?

A. That 1is correct.

MR. NUTTER: And where 1is that on your cross

gection map?
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A, That is this well right here (indicating).
MR; NUTTER:  And that is the Crosby No. 1°?
A That is correct and this is the producing interval
right here (indicating).
MR. NUTTER: 1Is that an o1l well or a gas welil?
A, They are now definitely oll wells. T belicve that
the GOR performances plus the active water drive is
what explains their behavior and the fact that they have
not gone to gas as originally proposed.
MR. NUTTER: lNow, this Crosby Deep No. 2 is
in the center of this fault block in here, is that correct?
A That is correct.
MR. NUTTER: And which one is it on this?
A It is this one right here (indicating).
MR. EATON: On the right-hand side of the cross
section.
MR. NUTTER: And the third well is being completed
south of this south fault?
A Yes, sir.
MR. NUTTER: Where 1s that being completed?
MR. EATON: And where is that, sir?
A It should be completed right here, a re-entry into

an abandoned Union well,
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MR, NUTTER: Is this on the exhibit that was
introduced a.year ago and 1s shown in the southwest-southeast
of thirty-three as a gas well?
A Well, I do not have the ecxhibit showling that but
it would have to bhe, yes, sir, that is correct.
MR. NUTTER: Okay. And is that well on your
cress section?
A Nu, sir.
MR. NUTTER: Okay.
A The completion work is just --
Q (Mr. Eaton continuing.) What is the status of
that well right now, Mr. Hartman?
A They are in the process of completing it right now.
They have‘made a completion in the McKee right now and they
are testing i1t and plens are to come up and to also test
the Fusselman.
MR. NUTTER: But the Fusselman has not been tested
as yet?
A, That was tested while drilling but it has not
been production tested and there were problems while drilling,
drill pipe failure on the DST's.
MR. NUTTER: Go ahead with your explanation.

A Okay. As you know, a year ago one of the concerns
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Was the fact that these wells were likely to go to a very

high GOR whiéh ts normal for an oil well in a short period
of time.

But, that has not occurred. In my opinion there
1s a very obvious rcason. We do nave an active water

drive within the [IFusselman and, short periods when we get
a very good pressure buildup indicating active water en-
croachment and we are dealing with approximately thirty-five
degree gravity accrued and we should have a bottom hole
pressure approximately thirty-two hundred psi and a
solution GOR of approximately nine hundred to cne.

What we feel has happened is that ss the wells
are pulled and if they are produced at a hard rate over a
long periocd of time the GOR will increase but 1f they
are produced at a more moderate rate the water drive isv
allowed to prevent gas from coning from the gas cap and
this is essentially why we feel that the GOR has declined.
This is the only way this type of a well the GOR could
decline and we are dealing with an extrcmely active water
drive.

One of our concerns is if the spacing was
reduqed and somenow the gas cap is allowed to be produced

off and possibly coned, that guite a bit of the recoverable
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0il up into the gas cap and 1t would be lost as residual
oil in the gds cap. We feel like spacing should be maintaine
s it is until the recoverable oil has been recovered. At
that time gas assoclated with the oil will be allowed to be
produced.
8} (Mr. katon continuing.) Do you want to continue
to explain Exhibit HNumher One?
A, Well, Exhibit Number Cne and Exhibit Number Two,
both, show a similar type of performance, a decrease in
GOR and a decline production. The decline production
being due to the increase in water and we are now at a
water of approximately eighty-three to eighty-five per cent
on the Crosby Deep No. 2 which is Exhibit Number Two.

On the Crosby Deep Nc. 1 we are producing at a
water cut at approximately forty-five per cent but due to
the fact that we do have this active water we feel that
an area sweep over time will allow us to recover all of
the recoverable oil associated with this narrow cil ring.

Q What basic conclusions do you draw from Exhibits
One and Two?

A Well, we draw the conclusions that we do have the
reservoilr energy there to sweep all of the oil in pilace.

Due to the fact that we do have this active water drive, if
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the gas cap is allowed to be produced off it would cone
oil up until.the gas cap and would allow that to be -- it
would be lost as residual oll and never recovered.

So, we thought that it would be in the best interesd
of Union Texas Petrcleum and the state of New Mexico that
the spacing be allowed and he held at three hundred and
twenty acres.

Q Mr. Hartman, have you given any consideration to
the economics of drilling wells on a smaller spacing than
three hundred and twenty acres?

A, Yes, sir, and 1t appears that due to the factvthat
porosity development in the Fusselman can be erratic and
that it may not be profitable to drill additional wells.
This is one of our bigger concerns is because of the erratic
porosity development Iin the Fusselman zone.

In the Crosby Deep No. 3, the well in which the
completion attempt is going to be made, did not show near
as good a porosity development as the Crosby Deep No. 2,
for example. This is what could make the economics
unprofitable from the standpoint of additicnal development.

Q Is it your opinion then, that that well spaced
on three hundred and twenty acres in this pool will

efficiently and effectively drain?
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A Yes, sir, I think we have an excellent chance

of that occufring due to the fact that we have a very active
water drive. If it weren't duve to the water drive that we
have there it probably would be less 1likely to occur than
it i1s with this active water drive and the fact that we are
dealing with a very damp porosity development.

MR. EATON: That's all, and we nffer into evidence
Exhibits One and Two.

MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibits One and Two
will be admitted into evidence.

(THEREUPON, Applicant's Exhibits One

and Two were admitted into evidence.)

MR. EATON: I have no further gquestions of Mr.

Hartman.

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Hartman, with reference to your Exhibits One
and Two here -- now, take the Crosby Deep No. 2, which is
Exhibit Number Two?

A Yes, sir.

Q Let me see if I am reading this right. It would
appear that the rate of production for the month of June

would be something like sixty-seven hundred barrels of o0il?
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A, o, sir. These rates are on barrels of oil per

day, or barréls per day, the oil rates are. That would be
sixty-seven per day what was the producing rate in June of
1974.

Q Okay. So then, we are using the normal scale on

the exhibit?

A That is correct.

Q So, that would be sixty-seven barrels of oil per
day?

A That is correct.

Q Now, on the GOR, would the June GOR be twenty;one
hundred and something or would it be -- would the GOR be --

A It is twenty-one hundred. The figures in

parentheses on the scale, those are for the GOR reading.

Q okay .

A A1l of the other figures refer to the left-hand
side --

Q The tubing pressure would be seven hundred pounds?

A Yes, sir, seven hundred and fifty pounds.

Q And the accumulative oll production is read on the

right-hand side?
A That 1s correct.

Q And this would be sixty-seven thousand approximatel
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A, That 1is correct.
Q Okay. 1 guess the same type of reading would

apply to the other chart on KKxhibit Number One except we
don't have tubing pressure labeled and that would be the
line with the 1little stars on it?

A, That is correct.

Q Okay. Now, the water cut on the two wells that
you mentioned was about eighty-five per cent?

A It is approximately eighty-five per cent or —--
yes, it is approximately -- it should be about eighty --
it is not plotted on this particular curve -- it is plofted
as seventy-elght and a half in the month of April.

Q And the water cut on the other well is in the
forty to fifty per cent range?

A That 1s correct.

Q Now Mr. Hartman, in locking at this reservoir and
this information that you have presented here today, it
looks like to me —-- I don't see why we are calling this an
assoclated reservoir with a classification for gas wells.

I don't see any evidence of a gas well in here.

A, I agree with you.

Q It looks 1like to me that you have got a clear-cut

case of an oil well and 1f you are after wide spacing there
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18 no reason to camouflage it and call it an associated
rescervoir wiLh three hundred and twenty acre spacing for
Fas wells and then they arce producing as oll wells.
is that what you really want? You have got an
0il reservoir here, haven't you?
A We are producing out of an oil reservoir with the
Crosby Deep No. 1 and the Crosby Deep No. 2.
Q And it definitely has a gas cap on the top of it?
A From the original tests, the DST's and perforation
tests on the Crosby Deep MNo. 1, this was the conclusion that
was drawn plus the fact that we are, due to the performénce
of the GOR performance we have to be very close to a gas
cap because there is no way that that oil could be in
solution or that gas could be in solution where we were
talking aboul initial GOR's in the range of five thousand
to one, say for example, on the No. 2 here. That gas has
got to be coming from a gas cap. That has to be a pure gas
zone,
Q Well, prudent operation of the wells in the past
year though both of the GOR's are coming down very well.
A. By nct pulling them hard, that is correct.
Q Are the wells producing at capacity or are you

limiting the production on them?
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A No, sir, they are not producing at capacity. This
is one thing; and additional study is going to have to be
made on as to what i1s the optimum rate in which o produce
them. But you notice on the No. 2 the producticn was down
in the month of May to roughly thirty-five barrels per day.
This was over a period where the artificial 1ift equipnment
was being installed and due to the time it took for the
installation of this equipment to occur the water drive had
a chance to catch up with the withdrawals that had been
made from the reservoir and the pressures built and if you
will notice we also have a pretty good decrease in the GOR
for that period of time also.

Q Well now, had the 0il been Tlowing up until May
when you were installing --

A, That is correct. The decision had been made when
the well had died several times and the decision was made to
go ahead and install artificial 1ift equipment.

Q Is the other well pumping or flowing?

A The other well is flowing at this time and we
feel with the water cut and so forth, that it will be put
on artificial 1ift equipment.

Q But this water cut is nothing like the other well

as of now, is 1it?
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A. That 1s correct.
Q Do you think that the retention of the five thousan

to one limiting ratio is necessary in this pool?

A No, sir, I really don't because the spacing,

I think, is our biggest concern -- the GOR being that it has
fallen like this -- it is not really that necessary and
probably -- high GOR's indicate maybe there is a too high

of a withdrawal rate.

Q And what is dedicated to the two wells, the south
half of twenty-eight 1s dedicated to the No. 1 and the north
half of thirty-three is dedicated to the No. 2°?

A. Yes, sir, right.

Q And if you complete this other well down in the
southwest and southeast of %hirty-three as a Fusselman
producer,.it would be dedicrited to the south half of thirty-
three, I presume?

A. I believe that wouvld probably be the spacing, yes.

Q Now, this lease map shows all kinds of ownership

here of these leases. Is this a unit or a communitized

area?
A It is communitized.
Q It is all communitized?
A That is ccrrect.
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Q I sce.
A 1tAis very difficult lease work also.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions of
Mr. Hartman? You may be exXcused. Do you have any further
witnesses, lir. Eaton?

MR. EATON: HNo, sir. In connection with your
last question, I might say that it is my understanding that
both of the wells are under three hundred and twenty acre
communitization agreements.

(THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything further in
the case of 49462 1If not, we will take the case under

advisement.
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
July 10, 1974

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Case No. 4946 being reopened
pursuant ot the provisions of
Order No. R-4581, which order
established temporary rules for
the Crosby-Fusselman Associated
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 4946
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Thomas Derryberry, Esd.
Legal Counsel for the Commissior]
State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico
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CASE 49446
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MR. NUTTER: We will call next Case Nc. 4946.

MR. DERRYBERRY: Case 4946. In the matter of
Case No. 4946 being reopened pursuant tc the provisions of
Order No. R-4581, which order established temporary rules fof
the Crosby-Fusselman Associated Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

We have a letter from Clarence Hinkle, Attorney for the

Applicant stating as follows: (Reading) We represent Union
of Texas Petroleum who was the criginal proponent of the
special pool rules and due to the unavailability of witnesseg
for Union of Texas on both July 10th and July 24th, please
consider this as a motion on behalf of Union of Texas to
continue this Case until the Examiner Hearing on August 7th.
(End of reading.)

MR. NUTTER: Case No. 4946 will be continued until
the Examiner Hearing scheduléd to be held at this same place

at 29:00 A.M., August 7, 1974.
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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
July 10, 1974

EXAMINER HEARING
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IN THE MATTER OF:

Case No. 4946 being reopened
pursuant ot the provisions of
Order No. R-4581, which order
established temporary rules for
the Crosby-Fusselman Associated
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 4946

BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

AEPEARANCES
For the New Mexico 0il
Conservation Commission: Thomas Derxyberry, Esqg.
Legal Counsel for the Commission
State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
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MR. NUTTER: We will call next Case No. 49406,

MR. DERRYBERRY: Case 494G. In the matter of
Case No. 4946 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of
Order No. R-4581, which order established temporary rules for
the Crosby-Fusselman Associated Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

We have a letter from Clarence Hinkle, Attorney for the

Applicant stating as follows: (Reading) We represent Union
of Texas Petroleum who was the original proponent of the
special pool rules and due to the unavailability of witnesseﬂ
for Union of Texas on both July 10th and July 24th, please
consider this as a motion on behalf of Union of Texas to
continue this Case until the Examiner Hearing on August 7th,
(End of reading.)

MR. NUTTER: Case No. 4946 will be continued until
the Examiner Hearing scheduled to be held at this same place

at 9:00 A.M., Augqust 7, 1974.

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
225 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA FZ, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL. (505) 982-0386
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CASE 4946

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) Sl‘;!
COUNTY OF SANTA FE )
I, RICHARD L. NYE, Court Reporter, do hereby certify
that the foregoing and attached Transcript cf Hearing before
the New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commrission was reported by

me, and the same is a true and correct record of the said

proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

RICHARD L. NYE, Court Reporter
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
May 23, 1973

EXAMINER HBEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Union Texas Petroleum
for special pool rules, Lea County,
New Mexico.

Case No. 4946

N e sl Nl Nl N e

BEFORE: FElvis A. Utz
Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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1 MR. UT2: Case 4946.

2 MR. CARR: Case 4946: Application of Union Texas

3| Petroleum for special prcol rules, Lea County, New Mexico.

4 MR. EATON: Paul Faton of Hinkle, Bondurant, Cox and

5| Eaton representing the Applicant. We have two witnesses.

6 MR. UTZ: Are there other appearances in this case?
7 (No response)

8 MR. UTZ: Let the record show there were none.

9 WILLIAM F., MANHGRAF

10 | was called as a witness and, after being duly sworn according
11, to law, testified as follows:

12 DIRECT EXAMINATION

dearnley, meier & mc cormick
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13 | BY MR. EATON:

14 O Please state your name, by whom you are employed, and
15 in what capacity?
16 | A William F, Manhgraf, I'm a Geologist for Union Texas

17 Petroleun.

O

18 Have you previously testified before the Commission before?
19| A No, I have not.
20| © < Mr. Manhgraf, would you give us your educational background

21 and your work experience?

2| A Yes. I have a Bachelor of Science degree from the

1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG, EASTeALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

23 University of Nerth Carolina in geology. I graduated in
24 1949, I did two vears of graduate work towards a Masters
25 degree, but I was interrupted by the Korean War. When I

rr!" Lot
$
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returned from the Korean War I came to work in the West
Texas arca and for the last 20 years, I have worked in

the West Texas Permean Basin area. I have worked, in

rough figures, three yvears for Signal Gas; three years for
the Buffalo 0il Company: 11 vears for the Cavett Corporatioi]
and three years for Union Texas Petroleuni as a geologist.
Are you familiar with the geology of the area in which

the Crosby-¥Fusselman Pool is located?

Yes, I was very closely familiar with the drilling of two
wells we have in the field and have prepared the two

exhibits here.

MR, EATON: 2Are the witness' qualifications satis-

factory?

MR, UTZ: Yes, they are.
(By Mr. Eaton) You are familiar with this application,
are you not?
Yes.
Basically what is the company seeking?
We are seeking special field rules for the Crosby~-Fusselman
Field which involve 320-acre spacing, limiting the gas-oil
ratio for an oil field to 5000 to one. fhis has been
declared a combination reservoir and a well is classified
an oil well if the GOR is less than 25,000 to one and a

gas well if it is greater than 25,000 to one.

b7

Mr. Manhgraf, I refer you to what has been marked as
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Applicant's Fxhibit 1 and ask for your explanation of
the exhibit.

Exhibit 1 is a map contoured on the top of the Fusselman
and provides the geological background for our hearing
today. It shows that we have a structural trap for

the entrapment of hydrocarbons. The map is baseq primarily
on four wells which penetrated the Fusselman. With the
estimated points we were able to make from the isopack
from the Devonian to the Fusselman a large amount of
Devonian control exists in the area. This was developed
Devonian structure before the Fusselman was found, s0
the structure is nothing new.

The two Fusselman wells that Union Texas has drilled
are circled on your map for identification. They are
in the south half of Section 28 and the north half of
Section 33. The Number 1 Well is the discovery well and
is in the south half of Section 28.

The structure is anticlinal and it's located on the
west edge of the central khasin platform. It seems to be
similar to the dip called a Sandia type and it has typical
platform trend from the northwest to the southeast with
a fault on the east side of the structure.

I have shown several cross faults across the structure
and there is reasonably conclusive evidence that these

are present. There may be others that exist but I feel
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that these are certainlv there.

The dash line on the exhibit represents the cross
section which will be shown in Exhibit 2 in just a minute.

The red arrow that is coclored on your exhibit repre-
sents that portion of the Fusselman reservoir which is
gas. This is above the gas-o0il contact of minus 5760.

The green area represents the oil column present. The
blue area is below 5800 which is water bearing.

The Crosby Deep Number 1 Well in the south half of
Section 28 was a gas well and the south half of Section 28
was communitized and dedicated for production purposes to
that well. The Crosby Number 2 was an oil well and the
north half of Section 33 is unitized as to operators, but
pending this hearing there has been no communitization. -
You are saying that the north half of Section 33 has
working interests?

Yes. The maximum gas column as we can see it is seen in
our Number 2 Well and would be 179 feet of potential gas
columnr.. Potentially there could be as much as 238 feet of
possible gas column.

The maximum gross oil column is 40 feet. The two
wells that we have producing only exhibited rocughly ten
feet of net pay within that 40 feet of gross interval.

Mr. Manhgraf, please refer now to what has been marked

for identification as Exhibit No. 2 and explain this exhibid
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LA As I have previously mentioned, Exhibit No. 2 represents
2 the cross section as shown by the dashed lines on
3 Exhibit 1. The color coding is identical to that shown
4 on FExhibit 1. That is, red represents the gas column
5 potential in the Fusselman and the green is the oil, and,
%5 6 of course, the water is colored blue.
'EE Y The section represents a cross-section view of the
§§ 8 north flank. By structure, it takes in three of the four
EE 9 wells that I have previously mentioned as having penetrated
.gg 10 the Fusselman formation. It takes in our two wells, the
Ei n Number 1 and 2 Crosby Deep Wells, plus the Anderson Number
i% a 12 1 which tested Fusselman, but which was found to be water
8 55 13 bearing.
© %
gg 14 The scales of the cross section, both horizontal and
;% 15 vertical, are one inch to 100 feet.
o=
%é 16 The wells which, as you might notice, are in the upper
Su
%g 17 part of the structure vary from six to ten degrees. Now,
gé 18 based on our sub-surface data, they may get as high as
M
%; 19 15 degrees further down the flank. The Crosby Deep Number
ég 20 1 was potentialed as a gas well from perforations 8744
5; 21 to 8800. The potential was calculated on open flow at
00
EE 22 6.104 million. Perforations below that depth were
B~
é% 23 primarily water bearing, or largely water bearing.
3
gf 24 The Crosby Deep Number 2 potentialed as an o0il well
25 flowing 455 barrels of oil per day. Now, we have determined

.h?r«s
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the oil-water contact, based on testing in the Crosbhy
Deep Number 1 at perforations of 8810 to 8816 and 8B26
to 8834 at 35 to 40 per cent water. We feel like the
oil-water contact is anproximately between these perfor-
ations,

We have located the gas-oil contact as minus 5760
based on performance data of the Crosby Deep Number 1 Well.

Az you can see by the Croshy Deep Number 2 Well,
there is only one very good zone of porosity which was
determined in the Number 2 Well which we feel is right
in the oil column which allows us maximum oil recovery.
This well, even though it potentialed relatively water
free, immedistely after the potential, we started making
water. As soon as this happened, the gas-oil ratio started
going up which demonstrated that we are very close to the
gas-0il contact -- to the oil-water contact and that's a
very thin oil column.

In brief summary, it appears we have a relatively
thick gas column in the Fusselman formation and a thin
0il column in the Devonian.

If you will refer to the left-hand well on our cross
section which has been producecd for a long time, this is
the Olsen Number 1 Eva Owens. This weli demonstrated the
same kind of situation as we have. It was completed as

an 0il well and came in very well potentialling at 1314
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barrels a day. However, you will notice the total pro-
duction was only 35,789 barrels of oil.

0 You are talking about the Olsen Number 1 Eva Owens?

A Yes.,

Q And this well has evidenced performance similar to what
vou anticipate from your Crosby Deep Number 1 and Number
2 Wells?

A Yes., It's hard to draw an analogy of how much oil we
are gqoing to recover, hut I do say that I feel like we
have a similar reservoir situation.

0] And ie that the conclusion that we are drawing from this
Exhibit No. 2?

A Yes, that we have a thick gas reservoir with a thin oil
column.

0] Were Exhibits 1 and 2 prepared by you or under your super-
vision?

A Yes, they were.

MR. EATON: We offer Exhibits 1 and 2 into evidence,

Mr. Examiner.

MR. UTZ: Without objection, Applicant's Exhibits 1
and 2 will be entered into the record of this case.
(Whereupon Applicant®s Exhibits 1 and 2 were accepted
in evidence.)
MR. EATON: I have no further questions of this
| witness.,
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BY MR. UTZ:

0 Where is the Olsen Number 1 Eva Owens located?

A It's in the southwest ccrner of Section 21. It is shown
as an abandoned oil well and the dashed line goes through
the well.

0 That was a Devonian producer?

A Yes, it was.

Q Ard it's abandoned now?

A Yes, sir.

0 The Crosby Deep Wells are substantially deeper than the
Fusselman zone, is that right?

A Yes, some seven or eight hundred feet -- I'm sorry, I didn®
understand your cuestion. They are deeper than the
Devonian.

0 These wells are completed in the Devonian also?

A No, sir. There is a producing Devonian well on the pro-
ration unit already, but not in our wells,.

0 Your wells are single completions?

A Yes, they are single completions.

0 Both of them.

A Yes.

0 Are you asking for horizontal limits.

A Between the wells?

0] Well, horizontal limits for the Crosby-Fusselman Pool.

CROSS EXAMINATION
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A Have they already been estahlished?

0 Have they?

A We are showing the horizontal limits on cur map and they
are represented by the green line. We are showing the
horizontal limits of our reservoir in the couth half of
Section 28 and the north half of Section 33.

8] You don't know whether the Commission has designated these
as vet?

A As I understand it, the Commission accepted our Number 1
Well and allowed us to communitize that, beyond that, I'm
not sure.

0 You do consider this one pool though?

A As you can see by the cross section, I don't believe that
the fault affects this reservoir.

MR. UTZ: Are there any other questions of the
witness?

(No response)

MR. UTZ: He may be excused.

(Witness excused)

DONALD B. WELLS

was called as a witness and, after being duly sworn according
to iaw, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. EATON:
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10 Please state your name, by whom you are employed, and
2 in what capacity.

3|A Dponald B. Wells, District Engineer for Union Texas Petroleu#
4 in Midland.

5i0 Have you previously testified hefore the Commission in that
6 capacity?

T71A Yes, sir -- I wasn't District Engineer, but I have testified

810 Were your qualifications accepted as a Petroleum Engineer?

91 A Yes, they were.

10 MR. UTZ: You are familiar with this case?
11 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
12 MR. UTZ: The witness is qualified.

13 | O (By Mr. Eaton) And you are familiar with the application,

dearnley, meier & mc cormick
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14 are you not?

15 | A Yes, sir.

16 | O Are you familiar with the production characteristics of the
17 two Crosby Deep Wells in the Crosby-Fusselman Pool?

18 [ A Yes, I am.

1¢ [ O would you please give the production history of those two
20 wells?

21| A Yes, sir. Very briefly to reiterate what has already been

1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG, EASTeALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

22 stated, the Number 1 Well was the initial discovery well
23 of the Crosby-Fusselman Pool. The well was completed and
24 potentialed as a gas well in March, 1972. Prior to our
25 final completion, we tested several zones in the well and




ormick

dearnley, meier & mc ¢

2090 EIMMS BLDG.e P,O. BOX 1002 ¢ PHONE 243-66219 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EASTeALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

21

22

23

24

25

race 13

this did produce water below where we made our final
completion. The final completion was made at a Sub-C
depth of minus 5754 to 5768.

The Number 2 Well was completed in February, 1973,
as a completed oil well flowing 455 barrels of oil per
day. I might call your attention to the fact that there's
an overlap of two feet in these perforations in the two
wells. The Number 2 Well was an oil well that is cur-
rently making half of its amount of liquid in water.
I call your attention to what has been marked as Exkhibit
3 and ask you to state what that represents, Mr. Wells.
This is just a production curve of both wells. We have
exhibited what the gas-o0il ratio, oil production, and
flowing tubing pressure is on the Number 1 Well and
similar information on the Number 2 Well wich the addition
of the water production it has made since completion.

I would like to call your attention to the flowing
tubing pressure being identical in both wells --
What does that mean?
We feel this is an indication that these two wells are
communicated even though we have evidence, we feel con-
clusive evidence, that there is a fault between the wells.
The flowing pressure is identical on both wells and the
characteristics of both walls are identical with the ex-

ception of the water production in the Number 2 Well.
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We have in the last week started making water on the
Number 1 Well, so we feel this substantiates our previously
known data that the oil column is very thin and that
water underlies that.

The dotted line you see on Exhibit 3 is an extra-
polation of our flowing tubing pressure. Assuming the
producing rate stays identical, which we realize is
completely hypothetical, but if you assume that the
producing rate stays constant and the tubing pressure
continues to decline hboth of these wells will reach zero
pressure or die in May of 1974. If we go ahead and assume
that we will produce a constant rate until that time, we
will have produced accumulative production from both
wells of 180,000 barrels of o0il. From the log analyses
and dsing our structure map, we have calculated some 720,00¢
barrels of 0il in place in the Crosby-Fusselman Pool.

With a 25% recovery factor, from looking at the other
Fusselman pools in New Mexico, this is a good average
recovery factor. Twenty-five per cent comes out to exactly
180,000 barrels which appears what we will produce from
both wells.

What essential conclusions can you draw from Exhibit No. 3?
We feel that the two wells are exhibiting identical pro-
ducing characteristics and we conclude that they will

drain all of the reservoir that exists there.

p
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9]

Mr. Wells, directing your attention to what has been
marked for identification as Exhibit 4, would you please
state what this exhibit portrays?

Yes, sir. This is a summary of our reservoir data indica-
ting the porosity range, average porosity, and water
circulation. There were various factors we used to
determine what the o0il in place was. At the bottom you
will see 720,000 barrels of oil in place and with our
recovery factor of 25 per cent, it will be 180,000 barrels
of recoverable oil for the pool.

You are asking in part for 320-acre spacing for oil

wells with 80-acre allowables, are you not?

That's right.

What is the basis for your request for that spacing?

We feel that the evidence that I have just mentioned,
180,000 barrels of recoverable o0il from the pool, doesh't
justify additional drilling. Our calculatinns of the
value of this o0il and associated gas is only some $623,000.
The Number 2 Well cost us $223,000 to drill with similar
cost for the Number 1 Well. So we are not going to make
an excessive amount of profit if we stop where we are.

We feel that we have demonstrated that we can prevent
waste by depleting the 0il that's there with the two

wells we have.

Do you think there is any likelihood of anyone else seeking]
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O

to drill an additional oil well in this area?

As we see the picture we presented in our Exhibit No. 1,
we don't think there is that possibility. We feel we can
protect the correlative rights by having 320-acre spacing
so royalty owners will receive their just participation
in the o0il reserveir and they will also receive their
jugt revennes from the gas.

You are asking for a limiting GOR of 5,000 to one, is that
correct?

Yes.

What is the basis for that request?

Our Number 2 Well, which was potentialed as an oil well,
started out with a very low GOR. This immediately in-
creased substantially and, as you will notice in Exhibit
3, it stabilized slightly in excess of 5,000 to one. We
feel that this indicates that it won't deter us in any
way from our ultimate recovery. It won't cause any
waste, it won’t deplete the pressure at a rate that
would cause loss of oil, yet it will allow us to produce
at a rate that will give us a reasonable return on our
investment.

I believe you also asked for classifications of oil and
gas wells, did you not?

Yes, sir, that's right. We have done this in the interest

of protecting correlative rights. There are different
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revenue interests or ownership interests in the gas
depending upon whether a well is classified as a gas

well or an 0il well. We feel this is a reasonable
suggestion as the gas that is associated with the o0il

by definition belongs to the oil owner and he will get
his percentage of the oil and yet he won't receive more
than his share of the gas.

What gas-liquid hydrocarbon ratio are you asking for?

We have asked for a definition of an oil well to be

less than 25,000 to one. At such time as a well produces
a ratio greater than 25,000 to one, it will be reclassified
as a gas well.

Have all the working interest owners in these areas, the
south half of Section 28 and the north half of Section 33,
consented or agreed to your application?

Yes, all working interests are in agreement with our
application.

Do you know of any other cases or precedents for larger
spacing with smaller allowables?

Yes, there are a number of pools in New Mexico that have
spacing like this. An example is the Vitaj%;nn Pool.

They have l60-acre spacing with an 80-acre allowable. The
Lea-Devonian has l60-acre spacing with only a 40-acre
allowable.

Mr. Wells, have you prepared some suggested special rules
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for this pool for the consideration of the Commission?
2| A Yes, sir.

310 Ard are those rules what has been marked as Exhibit No.
4 52

5| n Yes, sir.

6|0 Mr. Wells, in your opirion, would the administration of
7 the pool on the basis of the suggested rules be in the
interest of conservation and prevent waste and protect
9 correlative rights?

10| A Yes, sir. We feel that very definitely we can drain all

dearnley, meier & mc cormick

11 of the hydrocarbons in the Crosby-Fusselman Pccl from
2 12 the wells that we have and in this way, we can protect
§ 13 correlative rights and the people in each half section
§ 14 will participate in the wells as they now exist and we
; 15 won't spend money unnecessarily.

16 | O Were Exhibits 3, 4, and 5 prepared by you or under your
17 supervision?

18| A Yes, sir.

19 MR. EATON: We move for the admission of Exhibits
20§13, 4, and 5, My. Examiner.

21 MR. UTZ: Without objection, Exhibits 3, 4 and 5 will

22 | be entered into the record of this case.

23 (Whereupon Applicant's Exhibits 3, 4, and 5 were

1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EASTOALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108
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24 | admitted into evidence.)

; 25 MR. EATON: T have no further questions of Mr. Wells.
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1 CROSS EXAMINATION

2| BY MR. UTZ:

3/ o Mr. Wells, what is the producing GOR in the Crosby-

4 Fusselman Pool right now?

5| a It's shown on the map. I'm sorry but it's about a month
6 out of date. It was 5500 to one it looks like.

7| @ Then by asking for 5,000 to one, you will actually have
8 a restricted well hare?

9( A Unfortunately, ves.

10 | 0 I notice you are producing these wells at close to 200
11 barrels a day.

12| A Yes, sir, approximately 185.

dearnley, meier & mc cormick
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13| 0 Wwhat is the depth allowable for this pool? 1It's more

14 than that, isn't it?

15| A Oh, ves. For 80 acres, I believe it's 317 or 320. I'm
16 sorry but I don't know the exact number.

171 0 Would the fact that yvou started producing water from the
18 Crosby Deep Number 1 cause you to believe that maybe you
19 ought to curtail yowr production rate a little?

20 | A Sir, we feel that with the wvery thin o0il column we have,

1216 FIRST NZTIONAL BANK BLDG. EASTeALBUQUERQUE, NEwW MEXICO 87108

21 Wwe are goinga to produce water. The Number 2 Well started

22 producing water immediately, so we feel the oil column

23 is very thin and we are going to have to live with what

24 we have. Perhaps curtailment might momentarily help, but --

25 (0 Then it's your plan to produce the Number 1 Well at
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approximately the same rate?

Yes, sir. The Number 1 and Number 2 Wells will be pro-
duced very similarly. This is to protect correlative
rights. We would like to produce the Number 1 a little
faster, but we don't want to waste any oil. You will
notice that the Number 1 Well doesn't show any water,

but in the last week, we started making some water on

the Number 1 Well. The Number 2 Well has made escsentially
80 barrels of water a day since it was completedQ

There is, hetween the bottom perforation in the Number

2 and the bottom perforation in the Number 1 Well, a
difference of eight feet, so the water is right there.

Do you know what the depth allowable for this area is?
For 80 acres?

Yes.

I'm sorry —— I'd almost say it was 317, but I'm not posi-
tive.

I'm asking because I would like to know what the gas allow-
able is.

It would allow us to produce about one million and a half
feet of gas per day which is somewhat less than we are
doing now. The Number 1 currently produces 1.187 million
feét of gas per day and 163 barrels of liguid. As I
said, last week it started making some water and at that

time the GOR was 11,521 on the Number 1 Well.
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You are requesting that this be called an associategd
pool?
Yes, sir. And this would require reclassification of
our Number 1 Well to an oil well,

MR. UTZ: Are there other questions of th2 witness?

(No response)

MR. UTZ: He may he excused.

(Witness excused)

MR. UTZ: Are there statements in the case?

(No response)

MR. UTZ: The case will be taken under advisement.

* ® £
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss.
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, RICHARD E. McCORMICK, a Certified Shorthand Reporter,
do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript
of Hearing before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
was reported by me; and that the same is a true and correct
record of the said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge,

skill and ability.

o) N -7

/ Qa //MK/ (( /7// s

"CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER
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1 BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
Wednesday, May 9, 1973

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Case No. 4946
Application of Union Texas Petroleum for

spacial pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico.

BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter,

10 Examiner

1
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MR. NUTTER: We will call next Case Number 4946.

MR, CARR: Case 4946, application of Union Texas
Petroleum for special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico.

MR. NUTTER: As the docket states, this case will
be continued to the Examiner learing scheduled to be held
at 9:00 o'clock A.M., May 23, 1973, at this same place.

LEE X 8
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REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE
I, JOUN DE LA ROSA, a Court Reporter, do hereby certify
that the foregoiny and attached Transcript of Hearing before

the New Mexico 0il Conscrvation Commission was reported by me;

and that the same is a true and correct record of the said

k
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proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIl, CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OXIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
April 25, 1973

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Union Texas
Petroleum for special pool
rules, Lea County, New Mexico.

Case No. 4946

e N’ S N S et et

i
|
|
i

BEFORE: Richard 1. Stamets
Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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MR. STAMETS: The hearing will come to order, please.
We will call first Case 4946.

MR. CARR: Case 4946, Application of Union Texas
Petroleum for specizl pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico.

MR. STAMETS: Continued, right?

MR, CARR: Continued. Mr. Examiner, Union Texas
Petroleum has requested that Case 4946 be continued.

MR. STAMETS: To May 232

MR. CARR: That's right.

MR. STAMETS: Case 4946 will be continued to May 23rd.

* * ®* *




race 4

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
2 ) ss.
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, JANET RUSSELL, & Certified Shorthand Reporter,
do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript
of Hearing before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
was reported by me; and that the same is a true and correct

record of the said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge,

skill and ability.
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1. R TRUJILLO
O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN

STATE OF NEW MEXICO LAND COMMISSIONER

- ALEX J. ARMBO
F. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE MEMBER
87501

STATE GEOLOGIST
A.L.PORTER.JR.

Septe ber 3 , 1974 SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
Re: CASE NO. 4946

Hinkle, Bondurant, Cox & Eaton
Attorneys at Law

Post Office Box 10

Roswell, New Mexico 88201 Union Texas Petroleum

Applicant:

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

A %/{,ét, ’7}

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC X
Artesia OCC
Aztec OCC

Other




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION :
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO : i

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR ;
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 4946 ;
Order No. R-4581-A i

IN THE MATTER OF CASE NO. 4946 BEING
- REOPENED PURSUANT TO THE PROVISIONS
- OF ORDER NO. R~4581, WHICH ORDER '
- ESTABLISHED TEMPORARY RULES FOR THE ‘
CROSBY-FUSSELMAN ASSOCIATED POOL,
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

;'BY THE COMMISSION:

; This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 7, 1974,
" at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter.

. NOW, on this 3rd day of September, 1974, the Commission,:
- a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the

. record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully
- advised in the premises,

FINDS:

, (1) That due public notice having been given as required by %
" law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subjacti
" matter thereof. i

{

it (2) That by Order No. R-4581, dated June 29, 1973, Special
" Rules and Regulations for the Croshy-Fusselman Associated Pool *
- were promulgated, which rules included provisions for 320~acre §
* gspacing and proration units and a limiting gas-oil ratio of !
' 5,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil. ;

!

g (3) That subsequent to the original hearing of this case, ;
additional reservoir and pxoduction information has become avail-
. able which indicates that the Crosby-Fusselman Associated Fool :
~ is an o0il reservoir rather than an associated oil and gas reservoir.
. (4) That said Crosby-Fusselman Associated Pool should be !
. reclassified and designated the Crosby-Fusselman Pool. i
1 ; (5) That the pool should continue to be developed on 320-
= . acre spacing. ;

, {6) That the producing history 2f the pool indicates that

“a limiting gas—-oil ratio in excess of 4,000 cubic feet of gas E
" per barrel of cil is unnecessary for the efficient and economic 5

- development of the pool. ;
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CASE NO. 4246
Order No. R-4581-A

{(7) That wells in the subject pool should continue to be

assigned a special depth bracket allowable of 310 barrels of oil
per day.

(8) That effective October 1, 1974, the Special Pool Rules
and Regulations for the Crosby-Fusselman Associated Pool should
be rescinded and new Special Rules and Regulations for the Crosby-:
Fusselman Pool should be promulgated to take effect on that date.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That effective October 1, 1974, the Crosby-Fusselman
Asgsociated Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, is hereby reclassified
as an oil pcol and designated the Crosbhy-Fusselman Pool with
vertical 1limits comprising the Fusselman formation and horizontal
limits comprising the following described area:

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM ?
Section 28: 5/2
Section 33: N/2

(2} That effective October 1, 1974, the Special Rules and :
" Regulations for the Crosby-Fusselman Associated Pool, Lea County, !
- New Mexico, are hereby rescinded and Special Pool Rules and :
. Regulations for the Crosby-Fusselman Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, |
- are hereby promulgated as follows: i

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS §
FOR THE ’
CROSBY~FUSSELMAN POOL

: [ULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the Crosby- !
1 - Fusselman Pool, or in the Fusselman formation within one mile
F ‘thereof, and not nearer to or within the limits of another

- designated Fusselman Pool shall be spaced, drilled, operated,
- and produced in accordance with the Special Rules and Regulaticns |
- hereinafter set forth.

_ RULE 2. Each well shall be located on a standard unit con-
“taining 320 acres more or less, comprising any two contigquous :
. quarter sections of a single governmencal section being a legal '
- subdivision of the United States Public Land Surveys, provided

- that for purposes of these rules a unit consisting of between {
316 and 324 contiguous surface acres shall be considered a :
. standard unit. !

i RULE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant
. : ‘an excepticn to the reguirements of Rule 2 without notice and :
3 ~hearing when an applicaticn has been filed for a non-standard unit
and the unorthodox size or shape of the unit is necessitated by

- variation in the legal subdivision of the United States Public
Land Surveys or the following facts exist and the following
provisions are complied with:




" to the nearest side boundary of the tract, nor nearer than 1980

" offsetting the proposed location or if no objection to the un-
_Secretary-Director has received the application.
- {316 through 324 acres) shall be a 320-acre depth bracket allow-

- able of 310 barrels per Jday subject to the market demand percent-
- age factor for allowable purpose3s and in the event there is more

..3...
CASE NO. 4946
Order NO. R-4581-A

(a) The non-standard unit consists of quarter quarter
sections of lots that are contiguous by a common
bordering side.

(b) The non-standard unit lies wholly within a standard
proration unit for the well under the éepplicable
provisions of Rule 2 above and contains less acreage
than a standard unit.

(c) The applicant presents written consent in the form
of waivers from all offset operators and from
all operators cowning acreage in the standard prora-
tion unit in which the non-standard unit is situated
which acreage is not included in said non-standard unit.

{d) In lieu of Paragraph (c) of this rule, the applicant
may furnish proof of the fact that all the aforesaid
operators were notified by registered or certified
mail of his intent to form such non-standard unit.
The Secretary-Director may approve the application if
no such operator has entered an objection to the
formation of such non-standard unit within the
30 days after the Secretary-Director has received
the application.

RULE 4. Each well shall be located no nearer than €60 feet

feet to the nearest end boundary of the tract, nor closer than

- 330 feet to any quarter quarter section or subdivision inner
. boundary.

1
i
¥

RULE 5. The Sacretary-Director may grant an exception to the;

"requirements of Rule 4 withcut notice and hearing when an applica-é

tion has been filed for an unorthodox location necessitated by

' topographical conditions or the recompletion of the well previonsl*
~drilled to another horizon. All operators offsetting the proposed
~ location shall be notified of the application by registered or g
certified mail and the application shall state that such notice |
" has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may approve the

application upon receipt of written waivers from all operators

!
orthodox location has been entered within 20 days after the ;

RULE 6. Top unit allowable for a standard proration unit

than one well on a 320-acre proration unit the operator may pro- {
duce the allowable assigned the unit from the wells on the unit '
in any proportion.

The allowable assigned to a non-standard proration unit shall

"bear the same ratio to a standard allowable as the acreage in such

non-standard unit bears to 320 acres.
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RULE 7. A limiting gas-oil ratio of 4000 cubic feet of gas
per barrel of oil is established for the pool.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

(1) That the locations of all wells presently drilling to
the Crosby-Fusselman Pool are hereby approved: that the operator
of any well haviny an unorthodox location shall notify the Hobbs
District Office of the Commission in writing of the name and
location of the well on or before October 15, 1974.

(2) That pursuant to Paragraph (a) of Section 65-3-14.5,
NMSA, 1953 contained in Chapter 271, Laws of 1969, existing
wells in the Crosby-Fusselman Pool shall have dedicated thereto
' 320-acres in accordance with the foregoing pool rules; or pur-
suant to Paragraph (c¢) of said Section 65-3-14.5, existing wells
may have non-standard spacing or proration units astablished by
-~ the Commission and dedicated thereto.

Failure to file new Forms C-102 with the Commission dedicat-
- ing 320-acres to a well or to obtain a non-standard unit approved
. by the Commission within 60 days from the date of this order
shall subject the well to cancellation of allowable until said

" Form C-102 has beern: filed or until a non-standard unit has been

. approved and subject to said 60 days limitation each well
pregsently drilling to or completed in the Crosby-Fusselman Pool
“shall receive no more than 1/4 of a standard allowable for the

. pool.

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

 entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
" above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

I. . TRUJILLO, Chairman

X J. ARMIJQ Memb?f_N)
_3‘/ Ny
A. L. PORTER, Jr., M er & Secretary

S EAL

jx/




Docket No. 22-14

Dockets Nos. 24-74 and 25-74 are tentatively set for hearing on August 21 and
September 4. Appllications for hearing must be filed at least 22 days In advance
of hearing date.

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 7, 1974

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATIOR COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Richard L.
Stamets, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 4749: (Reopened) (Continﬁed from the July 10, 1974, Examiner Hearing)

In the matter of Case No. 4749 belung reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R-4338-A, which order continued special rules for the
Humble City-Strawn Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. All interested
7 parties may appear and show cause why said pool should not be
5 developed on 40-acre spacing.

<€Z;; 4546: (Reopened) (Continued from the July 10, 1974, Examiner Hearing)

\\\\\\\ In the matter of Case No. 4946 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
‘ of Order No. R-4581, which order established temporary rules for the
Crosby-Fusselman Associated Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. All
interested parties may appear and show cause whv said rules should
not be rescinded.

CASE 5282: (Continued from the Juily 24, 1974, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Union Texas Petroleum Corporation for downhole commingling,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval for the downhole commingling of Jalmat and Langlie-Mattix
production in certain of its wells in the Langlie-~Jal Unit Area,

currently being waterflooded under authority of Commission Order No.
R-4051,

CASE 5287: Application of Mobil 01l Corporation for compulsory pooling, Eddy
County. New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, sceks an
order pooling all mineral interests in the Pennsylvanian formation
urZ2rlying the N/2 of Section 12, Township 21 South, Ranpe 26 Last,

F adjacent to the Burton Flats-Morrow Gas Pool, Kddy County, New Mexico,
i- to form a standard 320-acre unit to be dedicated to applicant's Federal
‘ 12 Com Well No. 1 to be drilled at a previously approved unorthodox

location 660 feet from the North and East lines of sald Section 12.

Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling and completing said
well and the allocation of such costs, as well as actual operating costs
and charges for supervision. Also to be considered is the designation
of applicant as operator of the well and a charge for risk involved in
drilling said weli.




LAW OFFICES

CLARENGE € MINKLE HINKLE, BONDURANT, COX & EATON TeLepHONE 508 622-510
W. E BONODURANT, JR.

SO0 HINKLE BUILDING
LEWIS C.COX,JR
PAUL W.EATCN, JR. PosY OFfFiceE Box 1O
CONRAD E.COFFIELD
HAROLD L.HENSLEY, JR. ROSWELL, NEw MEXICO 88201
STUART D. SHANOR MIDLANTL TEXAS QFFICE
C. D.MARTIN July 1 ’ lg 74 521 MIGLAND TOWER
PAUL J. KELLY, JR. (o15) 88234801

: i ",‘j“,..’ RO RN

L LA
Ol CONSERVATION COMM,
Canln fe

0il Conservation Commission

Box 2038
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Gentlemen:

Appearing on the examiner's docket for July 1C is
Case No. 4946 which is being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order R-4581 which order established temporary rules for the
Crosby-Fusselman Associated Pool, Lea County.

We represent Union Texas Petroleum who was the original
proponent of the special pool rules and due to-the unavail-
abllity of witnesses for Union Texas for both July 10 and July
24, please consider this as a motion on behalf of Union Texas
to continue this case until the examiner's hearing on August 7.

o — e S S
Yours sincerely,
BONDURANT, COX & EATONM
B M
? \

l

DOCKET MAILED |
7-2eT7¢
4

Date

Fov ooy 7




Examiner Hearing - V‘ednesday - July 10, 1974 Docket No. 19-74
-3-

CASE 5272: 1In the natter of the hearimg called by the 0il Conservation Commission
on its own motion to permit Consolidated 01l and Gas, Inc., United
States Fidelity & Guaranty Company and all other interested parties
to appear and show cause why the Consolidated 0il and Gas, Inc.,
Price Well No. 1 located in Unit N, Section 15, Township 31 North,
Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, should not be recompleted
as a single-zone well or be plugged and abandoned in accordance with
a Commission-approved plugging program.

CASE 5273: 1In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
on its own motion to permit Eastern Petroleum Corporation, United
States Fidelity and Guaranty Company and all other interested parties
to appear and show cause why the following wells should not be
abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program:

Castillo #1 located in Unit P, Section 35, Township 20
North, Range 7 West, McKinley County, New Mexico;

Chopup #1 located in Unit N, Section 30, Township 19
North, Range 6 West, McKinley County, New Mexico;

Chacra Mesa #1 located in Unit B, Section 14, Township 19
North, Range 7 West, McKinley County, New Mexico;

Blackjack #1 located in Unit P, Section 12, Township 21
North, Range 9 West, Sar Juan County, New Mexico;

Pornada #1 located in Unit H, Section 27, Township 18
North, Range 7 West, McKinley County, New Mexico.

CASE 4749: (Reopened)

In the matter of Case No. 4749 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R-4333-A, which crder continued special rules for the
Humble City-Strawn Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. All interested

parties may appear and show cause why said pool should not be

/////// developed on 40-acre spacing.

-

} CASE 4946: (Reopened)

In the matter of Case No. 4946 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R-4581, which order established temporary rules for the
Crosby-Fusselman Associated Pcol, Lea County, New Mexico. All
interested parties may appear and show cause why said rules should

not be rescinded.

CASE 5110: (Contiznued from Janua.y 16, 1974)

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
on its own motion to consider the institution of gas prorationing in

Y \er-rr »




GOVERNOR

: BRUCE KING
OiL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
STATZE OF NEW MEXICO LAND CONMISSIONER
P. 0. EOX 2088 - SANTA FE ALEi &::a.\mo

8730}
STATE GEOLOGIST
A.L. PORTER, JR.

July 3, 1973 SECRETARY — DIRECTO

Re: Case No. 4946
Mr. Paul Eaton )
Hinkle, Bondurant, Cox & Eaton Oxrder No. R-4581
Attorneys at Law Applicant:
Post Office Box 10
Roswell, New Mexico 88201 Union Texas Petroleum

/ I I ; ot
[-o ) |
Dear Sir: Ddf}Qr/ }9*3%10 4Q7

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very tru ly youzs,

A. L. PORTER, Jr. "
Secretary-Director 4%

ALP/ir
Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbsa OCC X
Artesia OCC

Aztec OCC

Other




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

f CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 4946
Order No. R-4581

APPLICATION OF UNION TEXAS PETROLEUM
FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES, LEA COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on May 23, 1973,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this 29%th day of June , 1973, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having conaldered the testimony, the
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being
fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Union Texas Petrocleum, seeks the
promulgation of special rules and regqulations for the Crosby-
Fusselman Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including a provision
for classification of oil wells and gas wells, 320-acre spacing
for all wells, and a limiting gas-oil ratio of 5000 to one.

(3) That while the said Crosby-Fusselman Pool is presently
classified as a gas pool, the evidence adduced indicates it is
in fact an associated oil and gas reservoir.

(4) That said Crosby-Fusselman Pool should be classified
and designated the Crosby-Fusselman Associated Pool and spscial
rules and regulations should be promulgated therefore.

(5) That the reservoir characteristics of the subject
pool indicate that the gas and oil area can be efficiently and
economically drained and developed on 320-acre spacing.

(6) That the reservoir characteristics of the subject
pool presently available justify the definition of an oil
well in said pool as a well producing with a gas-ligquid ratio
of less than 25,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of liquid
hydrocarbons.

.
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(7) That the reservoir characteristics of the subject

- pool presently available justify the establishment of a gas-
: 1liquid ratio limitation of 5,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel

of liquid hydrocarbons.

(8) That special rules and regulations providing for
320-acre gas and oil well spacing should be promulgated for
the subject pool in order to prevent the economic loss caused
by the drilling of unnecessary wells, avoid the augmentation
of risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of
wells, prevent reduced recovery which might result from the
drilling of too few wells, anc otherwise prevent waste and
protect correlative rights.

(9) That the special rules and regulations should provide
for the classification of a gas well as a well producing with
a gas-liquid ratioc of 25,000 or more cubic feet of gas per
barrel of ligquid hydrocarbons in order to afford to the owner
of each property in the pool the opportunity to produce his just
and squitable share of the oil or gas, or both, and for this
purpose to use his just and equitable share of the reservoir
enerqgy.

(10) That the depth bracket allowable for oil wells in
the subject pool should be 310 barrels of oil per day in accord-
ance with Rule 505 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

(11) That the temporary special rules and regulations
should establish proration rules for gas wells in order to
prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That effective July 15, 1973, the Crosby~Fusselman
Pool is hereby classified as an associated oil and gas reservoir
and designated the Crosby-Fusselman Associated Pool with vertical
limits comprising the Fusselman formation and horizontal limits
comprising the following-described area:

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 28: §S/2
Section 33: ©N/2

(2) That, effective June 15, 1973, Special Rules and
Regulations for the Crosby-Fusselman Associated Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico, are hereby promulgated as follows:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE
CROSBY~-FUSSELMAN ASSOCIATED POOL

RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the Crosby-
Fusselman Assoclated Pool or in the Fusselman formation within
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g (7) That the reservoir characteristics of the subject
pool presently available justify the establishment of a gas-
liquid ratio limitation of 5,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel
of liquid hydrocarbons.

I (8) That special rules and reguiations providing for
320-acre gas and oil well spacing should be promulgated for
the subject pool in order to prevent the economic loss caused
: by the drilling of unnecessary wells, avoid the augmentation
i of risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number o?

wells, prevent reduced recovery which might result from the
drilling of too few wells, and otherwise prevent waste and
protect correlative rights.

(2) That the sgpecial rules and regulations should provide
for the classification of a gas well as a well producing with
a gas-liquid ratio of 25,000 or more cubic feet of gas per
barrel of liquid hydrocarbong and should provide for a gas-
liquid ratio of 5,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of liquid
hydrocarbons in order to afford to the owner of each property
in the pool the opportunity to produce his just and equitable
share of the oil or gas, or both, and for this purpose to use
his just and equitable share of the reservoir energy.

(10) That the depth bracket allowable for cil wells in
the subject pool should be 310 barrels of oil per day in
accordance with Rule 505 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

(11) That th= temporary special rules and regulations
should establish proration rules for gas wells in order to
prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That effective July 15, 1973, the Crosby-Fusselman
Pool is hereby classified as an associated oil and gas
reservoir and designated the Crosby-Fusselman Associated
Pool with vertical limits comprising the Fusselman formation
and horizontal limits comprising the following-described area:

| LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Sectlion 28: S/2

Section 33: N/2

(2) That, effective June 15, 1973, Special Rules and
Regqulations for the Crosby-Fusselman Associated Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico, are hereby promulgated as follows:

! SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
- : FOR THE
3 CROSBY-FUSSELMAN ASSOCIATED POOL

RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the Crosby-
Fusselman Associated Pool or in the Fusselman formation within
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one miie thereof, and not nearer to or within the limits of
- another designated Fusselman Pool, shall be spaced, drilled,
. operated, and produced in accordance with the Special Rules
and Regulations hereinafter set forth.

RULE 2. (a) Each well shall be located on a standard unit
contalning 320 acres, more or less, comprising any two contiguous
quarter sections of a single governmental section, being a legal
subdivision of the United States Public Land Surveys provided
that for the purposes of these rules, a unit consisting of
between 316 and 324 contiguous surface acres shall be con-
sidered a standard unit.

RULE 3., The Secretary-Director of the Commission may
grant an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without
notice and hearing when an application has been filed for a
non-standard unit and the unorthodox size or shape of the unit
is necessitated by a variation in the legal subdivision of the
United States Public Land Surveys, or the following facts exist
and the following provisions are complied with:

(a) The non-standard unit consists of quarter-quarter
sections or lots that are contiguous by a common bordering
side.

(b) The non-standard unit lies wholly within a standard
proration unit for the well under the applicable provisions
of Rule 2 above and contains less acreage than a standard unit.

(c) The applicant presents written consent in the form
of waivers from all offset operators and from all operators
owning interests in the standard proration unit for the well in
which the non-standard unit is situated and which acreage is
i not included in said non-standard unit. '

(d) In lieu of paragraph (c) of this rule, the applicant
may furnish proof of the fact that all of the aforesaid
operators were notified by registered or certified maill of
his intent to form such non-standard unit. The Secretary-
Director may approve the application if no such operator has
entered an objection to the formation of such non-standard
unit within 30 days after the Secretary-Director has received
the application.

RULE 4. Each well shall be located no nearer than 660 feet
to the nearest side boundary c¢f the tract nor nearer than 1980
feet to the nearest end boundary cof the tract nor closer than
i 330 feet to any quarter-quarter section or subdivision inner
- ;i  boundary.

=y
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RULE 5. A well shall he classified as a gas well if it
has a gas-iiquid ratio of 25,000 or more cubic feet of gas per

- barrel of liquid hydrocarbons. Any well completed in and

capable of producing from the Crosby-Fusselman Associated Pool
and not classified as a gas well shall be classified as an
oil well.

RULE 6. That the limiting gas~oil ratic shall be 5,000

. cubic feet of gas for each barrel of oil produced.

RULE 7. An oil well which has 320 acres dedicated to it
shall be permitted to produce only that amount of gas determined

¢ by multiplying the top unit oil allowable for the pool by the
it limiting gas-liquid ratio for the pool. In the event there is
 more than one o0il well on a 320-acre oil proration unit, the

'\ operator may produce the allowable assigned to tha 320-acre unit

from the wells on the unit in any proportion.

A gas well shall be permitted to produce that amount
of gas obtained by multiplying the top unit oil ailowable for

. the pool by the limiting gas-liquid ratio for the pool and by

a fraction, the numerator of which is the number of acres dedi-~
cated to the particular gas well and the denominator of which
is 320. In the event there is more than one gas well on a 320~
acre gas proration unit, the operator may produce the amount of
gas assigned to the unit from the wells on the unit in any pro-
portion.

RULE 8. The operator of each newly completed well shall
cause a gas-liquid ratio test to be taken on the well upon
recovery of all locad oil from the well, provided however, that

‘ in no event shall the test be commenced later than 30 days
. from the date of first production unless the well is connected

to a gas—gathering facility and is producing under a temporary
gas allowable assigned in accordance with Rule 11. Any well
which is shut in shall be exempted from the gas-liquid ratio
test requirement s0 long as it remains shut in. The initial
gas~liquid ratio test shall be taken in the manner prescribed

by Rule 9. If the gas—-liquid ratio is 2,000 cubic feet of gas
per barrel of liquid hydrocarbons, or more, the operator shall
not produce the weil until beneficial use can be made of the gas.

RULE 9. Gas-liquid ratio tests shall be taken on all wells
during the months of March and September of each year. The
initial gas~liquid ratio test shall suffice as the first sami-~
annual test. Tests shall be 24-hour tests, being the final 24
hours of a 72-hour period during which the well shall be pro-

- duced at a constant normal rate of production. Results of
i such tests shall be filed on Cormission Form C~116 on or before

the 10th day of the following month. At least 72 hours prior
to commencement of any such gas-liquid ratio tests, each
operator shall file with the avpropriate district office of the
Commission a test schedule for its wells specifying the time
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each cf its wells is to be tested. Coples of the test schedule
shall also be furnished to all offset operators. The Commis-
sion District supervisor may grant exceptions to the above

test requiremente where it is demonstrated that wells produce
no liquids.

Special tests shall also be taken at the request of
the Secretary-Director and may also be taken at the option of
the operator. Such special tests shall be taken in accordance
with the procedures outlined hereinabove, including notification
to the Cormission and offset operators.

RULE 10. An initial shut-in pressure test shall be taken
on each gas well and shall be reported to the Commission on
Form C-125.

RULE 11. Any well completed after the effective date of
these rules shall receive an allowable only upon receipt by
the appropriate Commission district office of Commission Forms
C-104 and C-116, properly executed. The District Supervisor
of the Commissicn's district office is hereby authorized to
assign a temporary gas allowable to wells connected to a gas
transportation facility during the recovery of load oil, which
allowable shall not exceed the number of cubic feet of gas
obtained by multiplyving the daily top unit allowable for the
pool by the limiting gas-liquid ratio for the pool.

RULE 12. The initial balancing date shall be 7 o'clock
a.m. April I, 1974. Subsequently, the date 7:00 a.m. April 1
of each year shall Le known as the balancing date, and the
twelve months following this date shall be known as the gas
proration period.

RULE 13. Any gas well which has an underproduced status
as of the end of a gas proration perilod shall be allowed to

carry such underproduction forward into the next gas proration

period and may produce such underproduction in addition to the
allowable assigned during such succeeding period. Any allowable
carriecd forward into a gas proration period and remaining
unproduced at the end of such gas proration period shall be
cancelled. '

RULE 14, Production during any one month of a gas proration
period in excess of the allowable assigned to a well for such
month shall be applied against the underproduction carried
into such period in determining the amount of allowable, if
any, to be cancelled.

RULE 15. Any well which has an overproduced status as of
the end of a gas proration period shall carry such overproduc-
tion forward intc the next gas proration period, provided that
such overproduction shall be compensated for during such
succeeding period. Any well which has not compensated for the
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overproduction carried into a ges proration period by the

end of such proration period shall be shut in until such over-
production is compensated for. If, at any time, a well is
overproduced an amount equalling three times its current
monthly allowable, it shall be shut In during that month and
each succeeding month until the well is overproduced less than
three times its current monthly allowable.

RULE 16. The allowable assigned to a well during any one
month 0f a4 gas proration period in excess of the production for
the same month shall be applied against the overproduction
carried into such period in determining the amount of over-
production, if any, which has not been compensated feor.

RULE 17. The Commission may allow overproduction to be
compensated for at a lesser rate than would be the case if the
well were completely shut in upon a showing after notice and
hearing that complete shut in of the well would result in
material damage to the well or reservoir.

RULE 18. The monthly gas production from each gas well
shall be metered separately and the gas production therefrom
shall be reported to the Commission on Form C~115 in order to
reach the Commission on or before the 24th day of the month
next succeeding the month in which the gas was produced. The
operator shall show on such report what disposition has been
made of the produced gas.

RULE 19. Each purchaser or taker of gas shall submit a
report to the Commission so as to reach the Commission on or
before the 15th day of the month next succeeding the month in
which the gas was purchased or taken. Such report chall kg
filed on Form C-11l1 with the wells being listed in the same
order as they are listed on the appropriate proration schedule.

RULE 20. Failure to comply with any provision of these
rules shall result in the immediate cancellation of allowable
assigned to the affected well. No further allowable shall be
assigned until all rules and regulations have been complied
with. The Secretary-Director shall notify the operator of the
well and purchaser in writing of the date of allowable cancella-
tion and the reason therefor.

RULE 21. All transporters or users of gas shall file gas
well-connection notices with the Commission as soon as possible
after the date of connection.

RULE 22. Allowables to wells whose classification has
changed from oil to gas or from gas to oil as the result of
a gas—1liquid ratio test shall commence on the first day of
the month following the month in which such test was reported,
proviged that a plat (Form C-102) showing the acreage dedi-
cated to the well and the location of all wells on the
dedicated acreage has been filed.
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IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

(1) That the locations of all wells presently drilling
to or completed in the Crosby-Fusselman Assoclated Pool or in
the Fusselman formation within one mile thereof are hereby
approved; that the operator of any well having an unorthodox
location shall notify the appropriate district office of the
Commission in writing of the name and location cf the well on
or before August 1, 1973.

(2) That, pursuant to Paragraph A. of Section 65-3-14.5,
NMSA 1953, contained in Chapter 271, Laws of 1969, existing
oil wells in the Crosby-Fusselman Associated Pool shall have
dedicated thereto 320 acres and existing gas wells in said
pool shall have dedicated thereto 320 acres, in accordance
with the foregoing pool rules or, pursuant to Paragraph C. of
said Section 65-3-14.5, existing wells may have non-standard
spacing or proration units established by the Commission and
dedicated thereto.

Failure to file new Forms C-102 with the Cormission
dedicating 320 acres to an oil well or 320 acres to a gas well
or to obtain a non-standard unit approved by the Commission
within 60 days from the date of this order shall subject the
well to cancellation of allowable.

Until said Form C-102 has been filed or until a
non-standard unit has been approved, and subject to said 60-
day limitation, each well presently drilling to or completed
in the Crosby-Fusselman Associated Pool as an oil well or in
the Fusselman fcormation within one mile thereof as an oil
well shall receive no more than a standard 40-acre allowable
for the depth of this pool.

(3) That this cause shall be reopened in July, 1974,
to permit operators in the subject pool to appear and show
cause why the special rules promulgated herein should remain
in effect.

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexice, on the day and year herein-

above, designated.
S STATE OF NEW MEXICO

OIL C)}SE%I‘ TION COMMISS ION

17/ 7/@/ s v&‘wf\

. R. TRUJILLO, Chairman

‘E?F O, Member
PO {k;. & Secretary
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LAw OFFICES
TELEPHONE 5085 622-6%510
CLARENGE E HINKLE HINKLE, BONDURANT, COX & EATON

W.E BONDURANT UR

600 HINKLE BUiILDING
LEWI5 C.COX,JR.

FAUL W EATON, JR. POST OFFICE BOX IO
CONRAD E COFFIELD .
MAROLD L. HENSLEY, JR. RosweELL, NEW MEXICO 88201
MIDLAND , TEXAS OFFICE
SYUART D. SHARDR .
RN . iMOO AND TOWER
C.D.MARTIN April 18, 1973 -~ - .
Viviioo o : (d\ﬂ 83-4031
PAUL J. KELLY, JR. \ :

Mr. Daniel S. Nutter B
0il Conservation Commission
P. O. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re

Case No. 4946
Union Texas Petroleum Division
Allied Chemical Corporation

Dear Mr. Nutter:

Yesterday we asked that the above case be continued to May 9,
1973 so that the application of Union Texas Petroleum for special
pool rules could be readvertised. It now appears that I have a
conflict with the May 9th hearing, and Mr. Hinkle also would not
be able to attend. Therefore, we request that the hearing on the
application be continued to the May 23rd hearing date.

Yours very truly,

HINW BONDURANT COX & EATON
7~ ’,/

/’—;/,/KC(///

Paul W. Eaton Jr.

PWE/jw

cc: Mr. Don Wells

™.
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(Case 4965 continued from page 2)

CASE 4966:

CASE 4967:

CASE 4968:

CASE 4946:

above-described producing interval to be designated Buffalo Valley
Upper-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool. Applicant also seeks the adoption of
special rules for sald proposed new pooi similar to the pool rules
for the presently existing pool; applicant further seeks approval
for the dual completion of the above-described well to produce from
both of the aforesaid two pools.,

Application of Read & Stevens, Inc. for compulsory pooling, Chaves
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
order pooling all mineral interests underlying the N/2 of Section 36,
Townsbip 12 South, Range 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico, to be
dedicated to a well to be drilled to the Queen formation in Unit B
of said Section 36, in the Southeast Chaves Queen Gas Area. Also
to be considered will be the cost of drilling and completing said
well and the allocation of such costs as well as actual operating
costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered is the
designation of applicant as operator of the well and a 200 percent
charge for risk involved in drilling said well.

Application of John M. Etcheverry for dissolution of a standard pro-
ration unit and the creation of two non-standard proration units, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the
dissolution of the standard 160-acre proration unit comprising the
SW/4 of Section 29, Township 14 South, Range 34 East, West Tres
Papalotes~-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, dedicated to
the Mark Production Company Etcheverry Well No. 1 located in Unit L
of said Section 29, and the creation of two non-standard 80-acre
proration units, cne comprising the N/2 and the other the S/2 of the
SW/4 of said Section 29; the first unit would be dedicated to the
aforssaid Etcheverry Well No. 1 and the second unit would be dedicated
to a well proposed to be drilled in Unit P of said Section 29.

Application of Benjamin K. Horton for the amendment of Order No.
R-1814, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-1814 to provide for the
dissolution of the 344.28-acre non-standard unit approved by para-
graph 4 of said order which unit comprises all of partial Section 11
plus Lot 4 and the SW/4 SW/& of partial Section 12, Township 28 North,
Range 13 West, Basin-Dakota Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico. Appli-
cant proposes tne creation of z 275.36-acre non-standard unit com-
prising all of the aforesaid partial Section 11 only to be dedicated
to his Federal Well No. 2 located 1190 feet from the South line and
2210 feet from the East line of said Section 11.

(Continued and Readvertised) _ M { ;=I ? t’

v

Application of Union Texas Petroleum for special pool rules, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
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(Case 4946 continued from pege 3)

the promulgation of special pool rules for the Crosby-Fusselman
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including a provision for classifi-
cation of oil wells and gas wells, 320-acre spacing for all wells,
and a limiting gas-o0ll ratio of 5000 to one. (This case will be
continued tc the May 23rd Examiner Hearing.)

s

CASE 4885:

(Continued and Readvertised)

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commis-
sion ¢n its own motion to permit John Lemley and Juanita Franks and
Aetna Casualty and Surety Company and all other interested parties
to appear and show cause why the lLemley and Franks Greathouse Well
No. 1, located in Unit F of Section 10, Township 23 North, Rauge 1
West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and
abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.
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W.E BCNOURANT, UR.

600 HINKLE BUuiLOING
LEWIS C.COX,JR.

PAUL W EATON,UR. Post OFrFice BOxX 1O

CONRAD £.COFFIELD

HAROLD L HENSLEY, JR ROSWELL,NEW MEXICO 88201 . ™~

STUARYT O.SHANOR . R R ’;“I. MIDLAND,TEXAS OFFICE
C. D.MARTIN May 4 P ;1,973 ! B b '..‘\\' 521 MIDLAND TOWER
PAUL J. KELLY, JR TAa i AR (o15) 883-4601
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» » . O\L '_\_ [AEERN .
New Mexico 0il Conservation Comm1351on

P. O. Box 2088
. Nutte
¢ Case No. 4946

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
R
- gas Petroleum Division

Allled Chemical Corporation

Attention: Mr. Daniel S

Gentlemen:

To the extent that it is necessary to amend the application
of March 30, 1973 of Union Texas Petroleum to make clear that the
applicant seeks 320 acre spacing for oil wells as well as gas
wells, please consider this letter as so amending the application.

Yours very truly,
HINK] BONDURANT COX & EATON

//M/%/, é o

Paul W. Eaton, Jr.
PWE/jw

cc: Mr. Donald B. Wells
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DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - MAY 23, 1973

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following casas will be heard before Elvis A, Utz, Examiner, or Richard L.
Stamets, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 4683: (Reopened) (Conlinued from the April 11, 1973 Examiner Hearing)

In the matter of Case 4683 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R-4286, which order established special rules and regula~
tions for the West Tres Papalotes~Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County,

New Mexico, including a provision for 160-acre proration units. All
interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool should not
be developed on less than 160-acre units.

CASE 4946: (Continued from the May 9, 1973 Examiner Hearing)

Application of Unjion Texas Petroleum for special pool rules, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
the promulgation of special pool rules for the Crosby-Fusselman
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including a provision for classifica-
tion of oil wells and gas wells, 320-acre spacing for all wells,
and a limiting gas-0il ratio of 5000 to one.

CASE 4966: (Continued from the May 9, 1973 Examiner Hearing)

Application of Read & Stevens, Inc. for compulsory pooling, Chaves
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
order pooling all mineral interests underlying the N/2 of Section 36,
Township 12 South, Range 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico, to be
dedicated to a well to be drilled to the Queen formation in Unit B
of said Section 36, in the Southeast Chaves Queen Gas Area. Also
to be considered will be the cost of drilling and completing said
well and the allocation of such costs as well as actual operating
costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered is the
designation of applicant as operator of the well and a 200 percent
charge for risk involved in drilling said well.

CASE 4969: Application of Amoco Production Company for a special depth bracket
allowable, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks the assignment of a special depth bracket allow~
able of 764 barrels of oil per day for the Tocito Dome Pennsylvanian
D" 0il Poel, San Juan County, New Mexico, to replace the current
regular depth bracket allowable for said pool of 382 barrels per
day.

CASE 4970: Application of Robert G. Cox for directionzl drilling, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority
to re-enter his Federal '"EA" Well No. 1, a crooked hole the surface
location of which is 330 feet from the North and West lines of
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DOCKET: ENAMINER HEARINCG - WEDNESDAY - APRIL 25, 1973

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILOING - SANTA FE, NEW VEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Richard L. Stamets, U<¢aminer, or
Daniel S. Nutter or Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Fxaminevs:

G o ¥ At irees o)

CASE 4946;7 Application of Union Texas Petroleum for special pool rules, lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, sceks
the promulgation of special pool rules for the Crosby-Fusselman
Pool, lLea County, XNew Mexico, including a provision for classifi-

cation of o0il wells and gas wells, . >
320-acre spacing for wells, and a limiting gas-oil ratic of
50C0 to one.

CASE 4947: Application of Tom Brown, Inc., for compulsory pooling, and a non-
standard unit, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests underlying
the N/2 of Section 13, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, South
Carlsbad Field Extension, Eddy County, New Mexico, to form a non-
standard 336.6-acre unit to be dedicated to a2 well to be drilied
1680 feet from the North line and 1980 feet from the East line of
said Section 13.

Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, =
charge for the risk invelved, a provision for the allocation of
actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for super-
vision of said well.

CASE 4948: Application of Skelly 0il Company for an unorthodox oil well location,
Lea County, New Mexice. Applicant; in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to re-complete its R. R. Sims Well No. 7 located 2200 feet
from the South and West lines of Section 3, Township 23 South,

Range 37 Fast, Lea County, New Mexico, as a producing oil well in
its Penrose "A' waterflood project, Langlie-Mattix Pocl, said well
being an unorthodox location closer than 330 feet to another well
producing from the same pool. Applicant further seeks an adminis-
trative procedure for approval cof further in-fill development at
unorthodox locations in its Penrose "A" Unit Area.

CASE 4949: Application of Skelly 0il Company for the amendment of Order No.
R-1069-B, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks the zmendment of Order No. R-1069-B, which order
promulgated special pool rules for the Bisti Lower-Gallup 0il Pool,
San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks the adoption of rules
for the classification of gas wells in said pool and the dedication
of 320 acres thereto.
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New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission dﬁjconqugnoa GDMM.
P. 0. Box 2088 Santa Fo
Santa FFe, New Mexico 87501

July 18, 1973

[

Attention: Mrs. Ida Rodriquez

Re; Case 4946
Order R-4581

Dear Ida:

Returned herewith is the transcript and exhibits in
the captioned and I thank you for the use of the same.

Best personal regards,

JENNINGS, CHRISTY & COPPLE
o7

By, K‘)W

SBC/jy /s‘.’yc'hfist/y’ IV




CROSBY T'USSELMAN POOL

RESERVOIR DATA

Porosity Range 4 - 14%
Average Porosity 7%
Water Saturation 15%
Formation Volume Factor 2,2
Gross 0il Thickness 40!
Net 0il Thickness 10"
Gross Gas Thickness 179!
Net Gas Thickness 40!
Recovery Factor (estimated) 25%
Bottom Hole Temperature 126°F
0il in Place 720,000bbl
Recoverable 0il(@ 25% RF) 180,000bb1l
Gas in Gas Column 5400mme £
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SUGGESTED
SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE
CROSBY FUSSELMAN POOL
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

RULE 1. Each well completed or recoppleted in the Crosby Fusselman Pool or
in the Fusselman formation*within one mile of said pool, and not
nearer to nor within the limits of another designated Fusselman pool,
shall bc spaced, drilled, operated, and prorated in accordance with
the Spccial Rules and Regulations hereinafter set forth.

RULE 2. Each well completed or recompleted in the Crosby Fusselman Pool shall
be located on aMinit containing 320 acres, imore or less, which shall
comprise any two contiguous quarter sections of a single governmental
secticn, being a legal subdivision (half section) of the United States

ublic Land Survey. For these rules, a unit consistirg of between 316
and 324 contiguous surtace acres shall be comsidered a standard unit.

RULE 3. ach well shall be located wvo nearer than.?%o feet to the nearest side
Vﬁoundary line of the designated tract nor closer than"1980 feet to the
nearest end boundary line’nor closer than 330 feet to any quarter-
quarter section or subdivision inner boundary.

RULE 4. V/A well shall be classified as an oil well if it has a gas-liquid hydro-
carbon ratio of less than 25,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel. A well
shall be classified as a gas well if it has a gas-liquid ratio of 25,000
or more cubic feet of gas per barrel of liquid hydrocarbons. The simul-

taneous dedication of any acreage to an oil well and a gas well is pro-
hibited.

RULE 5. Vé;e limiting gas-oil ratio for oil wells in the Crosby Fusselman Pool
shall be 5,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil.

RULE 6. A 320 acre proration unit in the Crosby Fusselman Pool shall be assigned
a proportinal factor of 4.0 for allowable purposes.

RULE 7. An 0il well which has 320 acres dedicated to it shall be permitted to
produce an amount of gas determined by multiplying the top unit oil
allowable for the pool by the limiting gas-liquid ratio for the pool. |
In the event there is more than one 0il well on a 320 acre o0il proration
unit, the operator may produce the allowable assigned to the 320 acre ‘
unit from the wells on the unit in any proportion. |
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Law OFfFiCcES

. TELEPHONE D15 68 3-4691
CLARENCE £ HINKLE HINKLE, BONDURANT, Cox & EATON
W E SONDURANT,JR. S2t MipLaND TOwER ONLY MESSRS COFFIELD & MARTN
LEWIS C.COX,UR.
LICENSED IN TEXAS
PAUL W. EATON,JR. MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

CONRAD E.COFFIELD
HAROLD L. HENSLEY, JR.
STRART D. SHANQR

March 30, 1873

ROSWELL , NEW MEXICO OFFICE

C D.MARTIN G000 HINKLE BUILDING

PAULJ KELLY, JR 505 €622-6510
T TR LA U )
frefldiniges .15 \:ﬁ\
P \ H‘

. . . e Rk
0il Conservation Commission 1 I -ll
State Land Office Building pk‘ Y l\

P. O. Box 2088 N o
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 ‘NL“)SJn('hf‘Q(

Attention: TIda Rodriguez

Re: Crosby Fusselman Pool
Lea County, New Mexico
S% Seation 28 and All Section 33,
Township 25 South, Range 37 East, NMPM
Union Texas Petroleum Division,
Allied Chemical Corporation

Gentlemen:

This confirms my telephone conversation today with Ida Rodriguez,
requesting, on behalf cf Union Texas Petroleum, that there be
placed on the first available hearing docket, Union Texas Petroleum's
applicatior for certain matters pertinent to the above-referenced
Crosby Fusselman Pool. 1In this connection, I am submitting this
“ISTTer IMTrrIiPlicate and respectfully request that it be considered
the formal application for hearing. It is my understanding that
the matters requested may be placed on the docket for April 25,

Fcr your information, I am enclosing a reproduced copy of
Union Te:ras Petroleum's letter of March 29, 1973, instructing us
to proceed in this regard and outlining the matters which they
would like to present to the Commission. As noted in Union Texas
Petrolesum's letter of March 29, they will request the following
at the hearing:

320 acre spacing

Limiting gas oil ratio for oil well of 5000/1
Combination reservoir

(a) ©0il well if gas 0il ratio is less than 25,000/1
(b) Gas well if gas o0il ratio is greater than 25,000/1

0il allowabl: basea on 80 acres for the depth bracket

- - /
Ty SRS T PR § I o ot oo f) 2
LOUERT HED Teo /975 DOCKET MeiEn

1273




0il Conservation Commission ~ 2 March 30, 1973

Allied Chemical has also provided us, at this time, with a
Crosby Area Plat in the scale of one inch to 1000 feet. It is my
understanding that for purposes of initiating a hearing on the
matters requested, it will not now be necessary to submit a plat
of this type. However, if such a plat is essential, please advise.

You may ultimately conclude that the matters to be covered
should be carried under more than one docket number. If this
is the case, we would respectfully request that all of the above
matters be set such that they can be considered on the same day.
If any additional information is needed in order to process the
application for the hearing requested, please call Conrad E. Coffield
in our Midland, Texas office, 915-683-46%1; or Paul W. Eaton, Jr.
in our Roswell, New Mexico office, 505-622-6510.

Thank you.
Very truly yours,
HINKLE, BONDURANT, COX & EATON
-
¢ \ N \;2 J - C\
N ot £ TR
CEC:1h

xCc: Mr. Donald B. Wells
Union Texas Petroleum Division
Allied Chemical Corporation
1300 Wilco Building
Midland, Texas 79701

Xc: Mr. Paul W. Eaton
Hinkle, Bondurant, Cox & Eaton
P. 0. Box 10
Roswell, New Mexico 88201
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Union Texas Petroleum Division

ALLIED CHEMICAL CORPORATION

1300 RIE.CO BUILDING e  MIDLAND, TEXAS 7970] 915, ©32-0310

March 29, 1973

Hinkle, Bondurant, Cox aund Eaton

521 Midland Tower HINALE, BOJIDURANT, COX % EATCH
Midland, Texas 79701 fHOLAND, TEXAS

Attention: Mr. Conrad Coffield

Re: Crosby Fusselman Pool
Lea County, New lexico

Gentlemen:

Confirming our conversation in your office on February 7, 1973, please
request a hearing before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission for field
rules in the Crosby Fusselman Pcol.

There are presently two wells comgleted in the Fusselmap,, both of which
are operated by Union Texas Petroleum. e Crosby Deep No, 1 is located in
Unit N, 330 feet from the south line and 1980 feet from the west line of
Section 28, T-25-S, R-37-E, Lea county, New MexXico, and is currently classi-

fied a nonprorated gas well, to which 320 acres are assigned. (Crosby Deep
No. 2 has recently been completed as an oil well from the Fusselman. It is

Tocated in Unit G; 1650 feet from the north line and 2310 feet from the east

line of Section 33, T-25-S5, R-37-E, Lea County, New Mexico. Location of the
wells is indicated on the attached plat.

We would like to ask for the following at the hearing:
(1) 320 acre spacing
{(2) Limiting GOR for oil well of 5000/1
{3) Combination reservoir
(a) 0il well if GOR less than 25000/1
(b) Gas well if GOR greater than 25000/1
(4) 0il allowable based on 80 acres for the depth bracket.

Should you need additional information or copies of the map, or have any
questions concerning our application, please contact me at your convenience.

Yours truly

UNJON TEXAS PETROLEUM

crull) B At

onald B. Wells

District Petroleum Engineer
DBW:Td

attachment
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR .

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: e

CASE NO. _ 4946

Order No. Ro 4581-A_

IN THE MATTER OF CASE NO. 4946 ) ) S /K
BEING REOPENED PURSUANT TO THE O .
PROVISIONS OF ORDER NO. R-4581, o

WHICH ORDER ESTABLISHED TEMPORARY , sz::::7

RULES FOR THE CROSBY-FUSSELMAN 4 / /

ASSOCIATED POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. M

6{ ORDER OF THE COMMI ON/

—
BY THE COMMISSION:
This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 7 , 19 74
at Santa Fa, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel §. Nutter .
NOW, on this day of September , 1974, the Commission,

a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R-4581, dated June 29, 197F, Special
Rules and Regulations for the Crosby-Fusselman Associated Pool

were promulgated, which rules included provisions for 320-acre

spacing and proration units and a limiting gas-o0il ratio of 5,000

cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil.
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Order No. R-4581-A

{3) That subsequent to the original hearing of this case,
additional reservoir and produciion information has become availabl
which indicates that the Croshy-Fusselman Assocliated Pool 1s an oil
reservoir rather than an associated oil and gas reservoir.

(4) That said Crosby-Fusselman Associated Pool should be
reclassified and designated the Crosby Fusselman Pool.

(5) That the pool should continue to be developed on 320-acre
spacing.

(6) That the producing history of the pool indicates that
a limiting gas~oil ratio in excess of 4,000 cubic feet of gas
per barrel of cil is unnecessary for the efficient and economic
development of the pool.

(7) That wells in the subject pool should continue to be
assigned a special depth bracket allowable of 310 barrels of oil

per day.

(9#3 That effective October 1, 1974, the Special Pool Rules

and Regulations for the Crosby-Fusselman Associated P20l should be
rescinded and new Special Rules and Regulkions for the Grosby-
Fusselman Pool should be promulgated to take effect on that date.

iT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That effective October 1, 1974, the Crosby-Fusselman
Associated Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, is hereby reclassified
as an oil pool and designated the Crosby-Fusselman Pool witb
vertical limits comprising the Fusselman formation and s

horizontal limits comprising the following described area:

[t
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CASE NO. 4946
Order No. R-4581-A

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 28: §/2
Section 33: N/2

(2) That effective October 1, 1974, the Special Rules and
Regulations for the Crosby-Fusselman Associated Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, are hereby rescinded and Special Pool Rules and Regqul-
ations for the Crosby-Fusselman Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, are
hereby promulgated as follows:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS

FOR THE
CROSBY-FUSSELMAN POOL

RULE 1. Each ggzg,completed or recompleted in the Crosby-
Fusselman Pool, or in the Fusselman formation within -one mile
thereof, and not nearer to or withinrn the limits of another
designated Fusselman Pool shall be spaced, drilled, operated,
and produced in accordance with the Special Rules and Regulations
hereinafter set forth.

RULE 2. Each well shall be located on a standard unit con-
taining 320 acres more or less, comprising any two contiguous
quarter sections QE a single governmental section being a legal
subdivisiond the United States Public Land Surveys, provided that
for purposes of these rules a unit consisting of between 316 and
324 contiguous surface acres shall be considered a standard unit.

RULE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant
an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and heari
when am application has been filed for a non-standard unit and the
unorthodox size or shape of the unit is necessitated by variaticn
in the legal subdivision of the United States Public Land Surveys
or the following facts exist and the following provisions are

complied with:

ng
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Order No. R-4581-A

(a) The non-standerd unit consists of quarter quarter
sections of lots that are contiguous by a common
bordering side.

{b) The non-standard unit lies wholly within a standard
proration unit for the well under the applicable
provisions of Rule 2 above and contains less acreage
than a standard unit.

(c) The applicant presents written consent in the form
of waivers from all offset operators and from
all operators owning in the standard
proration unit &es-tke~wetl in which the non-standard
unit is situated & which acreage is not included
in said non-standard unit.

(a) In lieu of Paragraph (c¢) of this rule, the applicant
may furnish proof of the fact that all the aforesaid
operators were notified by registered or certified mail
of his intent to form such non-standard unit. The
Secretary-Diredor may approve the application if
no such operator has entered an objection to the
formation of such non-standard unit within the
30 cays after the Secretary-Director has received
the application.

RULE 4. Each well shall be located no nearer than 660 feet

to the nearest side boundary of the tract, nor nearer than 1980

feet to the nearest end boundary of the tract, nor closer than

330 feet to any quarter guarter section or subdivision inner

poundary.
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CASE NO. 49438

2 Order No. R-4581-A
3
4 RULE 5. The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to the

5 requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an applica-
6 tion has been filed for an unorthodox location necessitated by
7 topographical conditions or the recompletion of the well previously

drilled to another horizon. All operators offsetting the proposed

8

9 location shall be notified of the application by registered or
10 certified mail and the application shall state that such notice
11 has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may approve the

12 application upon receipt of written waivers from all operators

13 offsetting the proposed location or if no objecticn to the unorthodox

14 location has been entered within 20 days after the Secretary-Director

has received the application,
15 Tes u_-n'e{'gﬂ.wll&? a

RULE 6. ~istandard proration unit (316 through 324 acres)

16

17 ;ﬁiﬁi;?ﬁ SSSdged a 320-acr%jg:§th bracket allowable of 310 barrels

18 subject to the market demand percentage factor for allowable

1g || PurpOses and in the event there is more than one well on a 320-acrdg
, 20 proration unit the operator may produce the allowable assigned the
| o1 unit from the wells on the unit in any proportion.

22 The allowable assigned to a non-standard proration unit shall

23 bear the same ratio to a standard allowable as the acreage in such

o4 non-standard unit bears to 320 acres.

o5 RULE 7. A limiting gas-o0il ratio of 4000 cubic feet of gas

og || PET barrel of oil is established for the pool.

o7 IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:
1 og (1) That the locations of all wells presently drilling to thsg

29 Crosby-Fusselman Pool are hereby approved; that the operator of

30 || @Y well having an unorthodox location shall notify the Hobbs

31 District Office of the Commission in writing of the name and

l6cation of the well on or before October 15, 1974.
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(2) That pursuant to Paragraph (a) of Section 65-3-14.5,
NMSA, 1953 contained in Chapter 271, Laws of 1969, existing
wells in the Crosbhy-Fusselman Pool shall have dedicated thereto
320-acres in accordance with the foreygoing pool rules; or pursuant
to Paragraph (c) of said Section 6§5-3-14.5, existing wells may have
non-standard spacing or proration units established by the
Commission and dedicated thereto.

Failure to file new Forms C-102 with the Commission dedicating
320-acres to a well or to obtain a non-standard unit approved by
the Commission within 60 days from the date of this order shall
subject the well to cancellation of allowable until said Form
C-102 has been filed or until a non-standard unit has been approved
and subject to said 60 days limitation each well presently drilling
to or completed in the Crosby-Fusselman Pool shall receive no more
than 1/4 of a standard allowable for the pool.

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause 1s retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-

above designated.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICC FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 4946
APPLICATION OF UNION TEXAS PETROLEUM ~ /
FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES, LEA COUNTY, Order No. Rﬂ !
NEW MEXICO. o L |

—

~ T ,/ﬁ;?)

\_1

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on May 23, 1973, 1973
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz R

NOW, on this day of Setro— s 1973, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Union Texas Petroleum, seeks the
promulgation of special rules and regulations for the Crosby~
Fusselman Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including a provision for

classification of oil wells and gas wells, 320-acre spacing for

all wells, and a limiting gas-oil ratio of 5000 to one.

(3) That while the said Crosby-Fusselman Pool is presently
{ classified as a gas pool, the evidence adduced indicates it is in

fact an associated o0il and gas reservoir.
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Order No. R-

(4} That said Crosby- Fusselman Pool should be
classified and designated the Crosby-Fusselman Associated
Pool and special rules and regulations should be promulgated
therefore.

(5) That‘the reservoir characteristics of the subject
pool indicate that the gas and oil area can be efficiently
and economically drained and decveloped on 320-~acre spacing.

(6) That the reservoir characteristics of the subject

ol

pool presently available justify the definition of anees p

well in said pool as a well producing )izguids—witireomrxPe-
Mm

gsa-u-i-éy—eé———ep-«me-egwith a gas-liguid ratio oi; QS’,oa‘O

esmmose cubic feet of gas per barrel of liquid hydrocarbhons.

{(7) That the reservoir characteristics of the subject
pool presently available justify the establishment of a gas-
liguid ratio limitation of 5600 cubic feet of gas per
barrel of liguid hydrocarbons.

(8) That special rules and regulations providing for
220-acre gas and o0il well spacing should be promulgated for
the subject pool in order to prevent the economic loss
caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells, avoid the
augmentation of risk arising from the drilling of an
excessive number of wells, prevent reduced recovery which
might result from the drilling of too few wells, and other-
wise prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

(9) That the special rules and regulations should
provide for the classification of a gas well as a well

producingI%équids—wé%h—&ﬁ—AP*—g*a¥é*7_°f'-———‘*hﬂﬁﬂﬁh*éa

with a gas-liquid ratio of 4&,pb0 or more cubic feet of

e g Mg & e
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r\
gas per barrel of liquid hydrocarbons and should provide for
a gas-liquid ratio of 5,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of
liguid hydrocarbonsfin order to afford to the owner of each

property in the pool the opportunity to produce his just
and equitable share of the oil or gas, or both, and for

. . .
this murnose to uge his just angd okl

~ b en - — - -3
T Shiarce uvulr une

B

agui
reservoir energy.

(16) That the cdepth bracket allowable for o0il wells
in the subject pool should be R3] () barrels of oil per day in
accordance with Rule 505 of the Ccmmission Rules and
Regulations.

(11> That the temporary special rules and regulations
should establish proration rules for gas wells in order to

prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED: i$?3

(1) That effective wl_{_, the Crosby-Fusselman

Pool is hereby classified as an associated o0il and gas

reservo(ir and designated the Crosby-Fusselman Associated
Pool with vertical limits comprising the Fusselman formation

and horizontal limits comprising the following-described area:
Towngvh?® 2§ Som,zme E EMT‘,}JBLVM
LEA  couoNT , NEw MEviae
Saction 33 1 ‘4*iﬂ-"5/2—

{(2) That, effective Qu&’ L ‘,"%pecial Rules and

Regulations for the Crosby-Fusselman Associated Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico, are hereby promulgated as follows:
SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS

FOR THE
CROSBY-FUSSELMAN ASSOCIATED POOL

"Rule 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the

Crosby~Fusselman Associated Pool or in the Fusselman formation

within one mile thereof, and not nearer to or within the
limits of another designated Fusselman Pool, shall be spaced,
drilled, operated, and produced in accordance with the

Special Rules and Regulations hereinafter set forth.
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Rule 2. (a) Each ems well shall be located on a
standard unit containing 320 acres, more or less, comprising anf
two contiguous quarter sections of a single governmental

section, being a legal subdivision of the United States g
PROVADED Thivr FokR THE PUEPOIHRS

Public Land  SurveysA oF THise MR RVLES , A ONY QLWsieT
6F ReEnvee Bl AND 1a¢d WNMauovl, VEEALE ACTRS SHALL

CORUDERAD Ao e fach.ogilousll shali-e—roTmtedeon—e ‘
T STidbaep  UWT
N DN o i e
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Rule 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may

grant an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without

AT AR A A a1 PP S AR R

notice and hearing when an application has been filed for a
non-standard unit and the unorthodox size or shape of the
unit is necessitated by a variation in the legal subdivision
of the United States Public Land Surveys, or the following
facts exist and the fcllowing provisions are complied with:
{a) The nun-standard unit consists of quarter-quarter
sections or lots that are contigquous by a common bordering

side.

{b) The non-standard unit lies wholly within a standargd
proration unit for the well under the applicable provisions
of Rule 2 above and contains less acreage than a standard unit.
(c¢) The applicant presents written consent in the form
of waivers from all offset operators and from all operators

owning interests in the standard proration unit for the well in

whicch the non-standard unit is situated and which acreage is
not included in said non-standard unit.
(d) 1In lieu of paragraph (c) of this rule, the applicant

may furnish proof of the fact that all of the aforesaid
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% operators were notified by registered or certified mail of

his intent to form such non-standard unit. The Secretary-
Director may approve the application if no such operator

has entered an objection to the formation of such non-standard
unit within 30 days after the Secretary-Director has

received the application.

AR WSLL
ékiﬁiﬁinihﬁaﬂ-i.ueﬂkshal1 be located no nearer than 660 feet

to the nearest side boundary of the tract nor nearer than

1980 fecet to the nearest end boundary of the tractmeow CLOTE®, 1AW
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BovER 'Eﬁle 5. A well shall be classified as a gas well if it
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has a gas-liquid ratio of Z{QPD or more cubic feet of gas p=r
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barrel of liquid hydrocarbons. Any well completed in and
capabable of producing from the Crosby-Fusselman Associated
Pool and not classified as a gas well shall be classified
as an olil well.

Rule 6. That the limiting gas-0il ratio shall be 5,000

cubic feet of gas for eaah barrel of oil produced.
Rule 7. An 0il well which has 320 acres dedicated to it
shall be permitted to produce only that amount offas

determined by multiplying the top unit oil allowable for

the pool by the limiting gas-liquid ratio for the pool. 1In

T

the event there is more than one o0il well on a 320-acre oil

3

;

|
proration unit, the operator may produce the allowable ;
assigned to the 320-acre unit from the wells on the unit in !
1

any proportion.
A gas well shall be permitted to produce that

3 amount of gas obtained by multiplying the top unit oil

allowable for “he pool by the limiting gas-liquid ratio for
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the pool and by a fraction, the numerator of which is the
number of acres dedicated to the particular gas well and

the denominator of which is 320. In the event there is more
than one gas well on a 320-acre gas proration unit, the
operator may produce the amount of gas assigned to the unit
from the wells on the unit in any proportion.

Rule 8. The operator of each newly completed well shall
cause a gas-liquid ratio test to be taken on the well upon
recovery of all load oil from the well, provided however,
that in no event shall the test be commenced later than 3C
days froﬂkhe date of first production unless the well is
connected to a gas-gathering facility and is producing under
a temporary gas allowable assigned in accordance with Rule 11.
Any well which is shut in shall be exempted from the gas-
liquid ratio test reguirement so long as it remains shut in.
The initial gas-liquid ratio test shall be taken in the manner
prescribed by Rule 9., If the gas-liquid raftio is 2,000 cubic
feet of gas per barrel of liquid hydrocarbons, or more, the
operator shall not produce the well until beneficial use can

be made of the gas.

Rule 9. Gas-liquid ratio tests shall be taken on all wells :

during the months of March and September of each year. The
initial gas-liquid ratio test shall suffice as the first semi-
annual test. Tests shall be 24-hour tests, being the final 24
hours of a 72-hour period during which the well shall be
produced at a constant normal rate of production. Results of
such tests shall be filed on Commission Form C-116 on or

before the 10th day of the following month. At least 72 hours
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prior to commencement of any such gas-liquid ratio tests,
each operator shall file with the appropriate district office
of the Commission a test schedule for its wells specifying
the time each of its wells is to be tested. Copies of the

test schedule shall also be furnished to all offset operators.

The Commission District supervisor may grant exceptions to the |

above test reguirements where it is demonstrated that wells
produce no liquids.

Special tests shall also be taken at the request of
the Secretary-Director and may also be taken at the option of
the operator. Such special tests shall be taken in accordance
with the procedures outlined hereinabove, including
notification to the Commission and offset operators.

Rule 10. An initial shut-in pressure test shall be
taken vn each yas well and shall be reported to the Commission
on Form C-125.

Rule 11. Any well completed after the effective date
of these rules shall receive an allowable only upon receipt
by the apvropriate Cémmission district office of Commissicn
Forms C-104 and C-116, properly execﬁted. The District
Supervisor of the Commission's district office is hereby

authorized

S et b g e ame
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to assign a temporary gas allowable to walls connected to a
gas transportation facility during the recovery of lcad oil,
wnich allowable shall not exceed the numbar of cubic feet of
gas optained by multivlying the daily top unit allowable for
the pool by the limiting gas-liquid ratio for the pool.

RULE 12.. The initial balancing date shall be 7 o'clock
a.m. g Ifwt, 1974. Subsequently, the date 7:00
a.m. #t of each year shall be known as the
balancing dafte,the twelve months following this date shall
be known as the®gas proration period.

RULE 13. Any gas well which has an underproducead status
as of tne end of a gas proration period shall be allowed to
carry such underproduction forward intce the next gas proration
period and may produce such underproduction in addition to the
allowable assigned during such succeeding period. Any allowable
carried forward into a gas proration period and remaining
unproduced at the end of such gas proration period shall be
cancelled.

RULE 14. Production during any one month of a gas proration
period in excess of the allowable assigned to a well foxr such
month shall be applied against the underproduction carried
into such period in determining the amount of allowable, if
any, to be cancelled.

RULE 15. Any well which has an overproduced status as of
the end of a gas proration period shall carry such overproduc-
tion forward into the next gas proration period, provided that
such overproduction shall be compensated for during such ‘
succeeding period. Any well which has not compensated for the
overproduction carriasd into a gas proration pexriod hy the
end of such proration period shall be shut in until such over-
production is compensated for. If, at any time, a well is
overproduced an amount equalling three times its current
monthly allowable; it shall be shut in during that month and
" each succeeding month until the well is overproduced less than
three times its current monthly allowable. .

RULE 16. The allowable assigned to a well during any one
month of a gas proration period in excess of the production for
the same month shall be applied against the overproduction
carried into such period in determining the amount of over-
production, if any, which has not been compensated for.

RULE 17. The Commission may allow overproduction to be
compensated for at a lesser rate than would be the case if the
well were completely shut in upon a showing after notice and
hearing that complete shut in of the well would result in
material damage to the well or reservoir.
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Rule 18. The mona}y gas production from each gas well
shall be metered separately and the gas production therefrom
shall be reported to the Comission on Form C-115 in order to
reach the Commission on or before the 24th day of the month
next succeeding the month in which the gas was produced.

The operator shall show on such report what disposition has
been made of the produced gas.

Rule 19. Each purchaser or taker of gas shall subwmit a
report to the Commission so as to reach the Commission on or
before the 15th day of the month next succeeding the manth in
which the gas was purchased or taken. Such report shall be
filed on Form C-111 with the wells being listed in the same
order as they are listed on the appropriate proration schedule.

Rule 20. Failure to comply with any provision of these
rules shall result in the immediate cancellation of allowable
assigned to the affected well. No further allowabkle shall be
assigned until all rules and regulations have been complied
with. The Secretary-Director shall notify the operator of the
well and purchaser in writing of the date of allowable
cancellation and the reason therefor.

Rule 21. All transporter§or users of gas shall file gas
well-connection notices with the Commission as soon as possible
after the date of connection.

Rule 22. Allowables to wells whose classification ;has
changed from o0il to gas or from gaé to 0oil as the result of
a gas-liquid ratio test shall commence on the first day of
the month following the month in which such test was repcrted,
provided that a plat (Form C-102) showing the acreage
dedicated to the well and the location of all wells on the
dedicated acreage has been filed.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

(1) That the locations of all wells presently drilling
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to or completed in the Crosby-Fusselman Associated Pool
or in the Fusselman formation within one mile therecf are
hereby avproved; thath the operator of any well having an
unorthodox location shall notify the appropriate district

office of the Commission in writigig of the name and location

Q73 .

{2) That, pursuant to Paragraph A. of Section 65-3-14.5,

of the well on or before

NMSA 1953, contained in Chapter 271, Laws of 1969, existing
©0il wells in the Crosby-Fusselman Associated Pool shall

have dedicated thereto 320 acres and existing gas wells in

said pool shall have dedicated thereto 320 acres, in accordance

with the foregoing pool rules or, pursuant to Paragraph C. of
said Section 65-3-14.5, existing wells may have non-
standard spacing or proration units established by the
Commission and dedicated thereto.

Failure to file new Forms C-102 with the Commission
dedicating 320 acres to an oil well or 320 acres to a gas well
or to obtain a non-standard unit approved by the Commission
within 60 days from the date of this order shall subject the
well to cancellation of allowable.

Until said Form C-102 has been filed or until a
non-standard unit has been approved, and subject to said
60-Adzy limitation, each well presently drilling to or
completed in the Crosby-Fusselman Associated Pool as an oil
well or in the Fusselman formation within one mile thereof as
an oil well shall receive no more than a standard 40-acre

allowable for the depth of this pool.
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Sttt it a—aorresisbeve t 0 permit operators in the
subject pool to appear and show cause why the special rules
promulgated herein should remain in effect.

(é) That jursdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further ordexrs as the Commission may deem
necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-

above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

I. R. TRUJILLO, Chairman
ALEX J. ARMIJO , M=smber

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary
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(A) That this cause shall be reopened }
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